Patricia Carney fonds

Compiled by Alex Richmond (2001) Revised by Jessica Flank and Meribeth Plenert (2011), Nataliya Radke (2024)

Last revised July 2024



University of British Columbia Archives





Table of Contents

• Fonds Description

- o Title / Dates of Creation / Physical Description
- o Biographical Sketch
- o Scope and Content
- o Notes

• Series Descriptions

- MP Duties and Progressive Conservative Party Series
- o Minister of Energy, Mines and Resources Series
 - Atlantic Accord sub-series
 - Western Accord sub-series
 - Foreign Missions and State Visits sub-series
 - General Ministerial Records sub-series
- o Minister of International Trade Series
 - Canada-U.S. Free Trade Agreement sub-series
 - Expo 86 sub-series
 - State Functions sub-series
 - Asia Pacific sub-series
 - South Pacific Trade Forum sub-series
- President of the Treasury Board Series
- Senator Carney Series
- Economic Journalist Series
- o Miscellaneous Series
- Personal Life Series
 - Gemini North sub-series
- o Barriers to Women in the Public Service Series
- o School of Community and Regional Planning Teaching Materials Series
- o Autobiography Series
- Photograph Series
- Audio-visual Series
- File List
- Catalogue entry (UBC Library catalogue)

Fonds Description

Patricia Carney fonds. – 1960-2014. 1980-1993 predominant. 8.87 m. of textual records and other material.

Biographical Sketch

Patricia Dora Carney was born in Shanghai, China, on 26 May 1935 to parents Dora May Sanders and John James Carney. She had a twin brother named Jim and a younger sister, Nora. Carney's mother was born in Cape Town, South Africa and worked as a writer and journalist throughout much of her life. Her father was a World War I veteran and former teacher in British Columbia, ultimately settling in Shanghai, China, where he worked as a public health inspector and policeman for twenty years. In 1940, the Carney family relocated to Morrison, Ontario amidst the increasingly violent Japanese occupation of Shanghai. After Carney's father pursued a degree in veterinarian medicine at the age of 51, the family moved to Victoria, BC and once again to Nelson. The family would continue to move around the Kootenay Region and Okanagan Valley, with Carney and her siblings working on the family farm.

In 1960, Carney completed a B.A. in economics and political science at the University of British Columbia, where she also joined the student-run newspaper The Ubyssey. Throughout the 1960s, Carney worked as an economic journalist writing weekly business columns for the *The Province* and the *Vancouver Sun*, the first woman to do so. In 1970, Carney and her brother Jim formed Gemini North, a company that provided consulting services on various issues concerning northern Canadian affairs. It was also at this time that Carney returned to UBC to complete an M.A. in Regional Planning.

In the late 1970s, Carney accepted the Progressive Conservative Party's offer to run as an MP for the riding of Vancouver Centre. In 1980, Carney formally began her political career when she accepted the Progressive Conservative Party's offer to run. She was first elected for Vancouver Centre in 1980 and then re-elected in 1984. In her first term, Carney served as the Official Oppositions Energy Critic. In September 1984, when the Progressive Conservatives formed the government under Prime Minister Brian Mulroney, Carney was sworn to the Queen's Privy Council when she was appointed Minister of Energy, Mines and Resources in Mulroney's Cabinet. In her capacity as Minister of Energy, Carney dismantled the Liberals National Energy Policy (NEP), replacing it with new Agreements. In Canada's Atlantic region, Carney constructed the Atlantic Accord. Simultaneously, in western Canada, the Conservative energy policy took the form of the Western Accord in which Carney instigated the Agreement on Natural Gas Markets and Prices. In June 1986, Carney was appointed Minister of International Trade and Minister Responsible for the Free Trade Agreement (FTA). During FTA negotiations with the United States, Carney worked closely with Simon Reisman, Canada's chief negotiator, as well as Joe Clark, Michael Wilson, and other members of the Mulroney Cabinet. In April 1988, Carney was appointed President of the Treasury Board, serving a short term before a brief retirement from politics because of a severe arthritic condition. She returned to federal politics when Prime Minister Mulroney appointed her to the Senate on 30 August 1990. She was a member of the following Senate committees: Aboriginal Peoples; Fisheries; Energy, the Environment and Natural Resources; and Foreign Affairs.

Carney was awarded an Honorary Doctor of Laws from the University of British Columbia on 29 May 1990, and again from Simon Fraser University in 2010. She was an Adjunct Professor in the School of Community and Regional Planning at UBC from 1990-1999. Pat Carney retired from the Senate in March 2008 and lived on Saturna Island in the Gulf Islands off the Coast of BC where she was an honorary patron of the Saturna Heritage Committee. Carney passed away in Vancouver on July 25, 2023.

Scope and Content

The fonds consists of correspondence, newspaper clippings, minutes, memoranda, personal notes, diaries, photographs, videos and an assortment of ephemera created or collected by Carney over her years in federal politics. The fond consists predominantly of materials reflecting Carney's political life. Records from her years in the Official Opposition (1980-1984) and in government (1984-1988) consist of parliamentary reports, minutes from Neighbourhood Nights and correspondence from constituents. The majority of materials reflect Carney's tenure as Minister of Energy, Mines and Resources (1984-1986), and Minister of International Trade (1986-1988). For dates during the evolution of both the Atlantic and Western Accords, these records include correspondence between Carney and provincial premiers, Prime Minister Brian Mulroney, and provincial Ministers of Energy. Records from the FTA include a copy of the Canada-U.S. Free Trade Agreement, correspondence with Simon Reisman, Finance Minister Michael Wilson, Mulroney, and other Cabinet Ministers. FTA materials also include correspondence and newspaper clippings from the tenth anniversary of the FTA. The records also include copious handwritten notes from Carney's participation on the Priorities and Planning Committee of the Cabinet. The fonds also includes records from State Visits of the Prince and Princess of Wales and American Vice-President George Herbert Walker Bush to Expo 86, as well as State Visits by President and Mrs. Reagan of the United States and President and Mrs. Mitterrand of France. The fonds also contains records documenting Carney's career as a Senator, including a series dedicated to the Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service. Also, the records contain a series of Carney's School of Community and Regional Planning teaching materials as well as limited amounts from both her private life and her career as an economic journalist.

The 2011 accrual (Boxes 47-60) consists of correspondence, newspaper clippings, personal notes, reports, photographs, tapes and videos created collected by Carney during her time as a Senator. There is also further material regarding the reception of her autobiography and material from the operations of Gemini North.

The 2024 accrual (Boxes 61-66 and audio cassette tapes numbered UBC AT 4055/1 to 25) consists of correspondence, notes, newspaper clippings, reports and drafts, photographs, a Vancouver Quota Club award, a key to the town of Kitimat, and audio cassette tapes related to Carney's personal life as well as her professional career at Gemini North and as economic journalist.

Notes

Researchers are strongly advised to check with the University Archives regarding permission to publish or otherwise use materials from this fonds.

Other material includes: 815 photographic images, 51 video tapes, 56 audio tapes, 2 CDs, 1 map, 3 CD-ROMs, 1 key to the town of Kitimat, 1 award, 8 scrapbooks, and ephemera.

The materials have been arranged into series based on Carney's political position, with sub-series reflecting specific events which occurred within those positions.

Videos and audio tapes can be found in the University Archives A/V Collection. The videos are catalogued as UBC VT 914-931 and 2090-2123. The audio tapes are catalogued as UBC AT 2521-2522, 3739-3768, and 4055/1 to 4055/25.

Associated materials related to Carney's time as a government minister and senator are also available at Library and Archives Canada.

Further accruals are expected.

For additional information see Carney's autobiography, *Trade Secrets: A Memoir*. Toronto: Key Porter Books, 2000.

Series Descriptions

MP Duties and Progressive Conservative Party Series. - 1980-1997. 1980-1990

predominant. 72 cm. of textual records. 1 photograph: colour. 1 map.

Series consists of correspondence, newspaper clippings, speeches and other records representing Carneys position as an MP and member of the Official Opposition, and her post-cabinet pre-senate activities. The series includes several correspondence and memoranda indexes generated by Carneys automated filing system. The series contains personal notes, correspondence and itineraries from Carneys 1984 federal election campaign for the riding of Vancouver Centre, a copy of her 1980 maiden speech in the House of Commons, and correspondence and notes representing local constituency concerns including minutes from Carneys "Neighbourhood Nights." The series also contains extensive records minutes, correspondence and memoranda of meetings of the B.C. PC Caucus (1985-1988). Additional inclusions are the Progressive Conservative Party records on registration guidelines and the party's Annual General Meeting resolutions and campaign handbooks.

Boxes 1-4, 18 (1-3), 20 (8), 28 (4-8), 61 (1-4), 66 (13-16)

Minister of Energy, Mines and Resources Series. - 1983-1986.

42 cm. of textual records. 22 photographs col. & b&w.

Series consists of four sub-series relating to Carneys activities as Minister of Energy, Mines and Resources.

Atlantic Accord sub-series. - 1985. 6.5 cm. of textual records.

Sub-series consists of correspondence, newspaper clippings and a diary relating to the signing of the Atlantic Accord. The correspondence includes dialogue between Minister Carney and Prime Minister Brian Mulroney as well as Newfoundland's Minster of Energy William Marshall. The sub-series also includes a copy of the Atlantic Accord signed by Carney, Mulroney, Premier Brian Peckford, John Crosbie, Bill Marshall and others.

Box 5

Western Accord sub-series. - 1984-1986. 10 cm. of textual records.

Sub-series consists of records relating to the signing of the Western Accord also referred to as the Agreement of Natural Gas Pricing. The sub-series includes correspondence, newspaper clippings, and a copy of the Agreement on Natural Gas Markets and Prices signed by Prime Minster Mulroney. The sub-series also includes research materials on Carneys participation in the Western Accord which include memoranda, articles and other materials. Four videos on the signing of the Agreement - predominantly nightly television news clippings are also included and can be found in the archives audio visual collection.

Boxes 6, 18 (5)

Foreign Missions and State Visits sub-series. – 1 984-1986.13 cm. of textual records.22 photographs: colour and BW.

Sub-series includes personal notes, briefing notes, itineraries and newspapers from official missions to China by Minister Carney. The sub-series includes materials from Expo 85, Tsukuba Japan. The sub-series also contains programs and menus from official state functions Carney attended as Minister of Energy, Mines and Resources.

Box 7

General Ministerial Records sub-series. - 1983-1986. 13 cm. of textual records.

Sub-series consists of correspondence, speeches, magazines and other materials which reflect Carney's general activities as Minister of Energy, Mines and Resources. The sub-series also contains notes from the 1985 First Ministers Conference on the economy and Privy Council publications which outline the positions of Minister and Deputy Minister.

Box 8

Minister of International Trade Series. - 1981-1999. 1986-1988 predominant.

1.37 m. of textual records.

260 photographic images: 222 colour negatives; 28 colour prints; 10 colour slides; 2" x 2".

Ephemera.

Series consists of sub-series relating to Carney's tenure as Minister of International Trade, responsible for the Canada U.S. Free Trade Agreement. The sub-series cover Carneys participation in the evolution of the FTA, her involvement in Expo 86, foreign international trade missions, and her work with the Asia Pacific Initiative. In addition, the series contains records from the South Pacific Trade Talks and FTA events which occurred after Carneys tenure as Minister of International Trade.

Canada U.S. Free Trade Agreement sub-series. - 1986-1999. 1986-1988 predominant. 75 cm. of textual records. Ephemera.

Sub-series consists of diaries, personal notes, correspondence, speeches, newspaper clippings, and videos. The records document Minister Carny's role in the evolution of the FTA. The sub-series includes a copy of the Canada U.S. Free Trade Agreement signed by Pat Carney. The correspondence retained in this sub-series includes dialogue between Minister Carney, Simon Reisman, Canada's chief FTA negotiator, Joe Clark, Minister of External Affairs, Michael Wilson, Minister of Finance, and Prime Minister Brian Mulroney. In addition the subseries includes a box of materials a purse, baby sleeper, frozen fish box etc. used by Carney while touring the country to promote the FTA. Additional records document FTA and NAFTA events, for example, the 1990 Uruguay Round of Multilateral Trade Negotiations - which occurred after Carney's tenure as Minister of International Trade. The videos, which can be located in the University Archives Audio Visual collection, are of nightly television news coverage of the FTA and of presentations by Carney on the Agreement. The subseries also includes records from the ten-year anniversary of the FTA and includes the loss and rediscovery of Pat Carney's records that had been donated to the National Archives of Canada.

Boxes 9-10, 17, 19 (9-16), 29-30, 47

Expo 86 sub-series. - 1986. 6 cm. textual records. 1 photograph: colour. Ephemera.

Sub-series consists of speaking notes, itineraries, magazines and brochures. Speaking notes and various publications from the Department of External Affairs were created during numerous state visits by foreign dignitaries to Expo 86, held in Vancouver British Columbia. The sub-series includes records from visits by American Vice-President George Herbert Walker Bush, and the Prince and Princess of Wales.

Box 11

State Functions sub-series. - 1987-1988.
6 cm. of textual records.
222 photographs: colour negatives; 35 mm.
10 colour slides; 2" x 2".

Sub-series consists of correspondence, official invitations, photographs, slides, and brochures. The sub-series includes programs and menus from the state visits of President and Mrs. Mitterrand, and President and Mrs. Reagan. The sub-series also includes photographs from various missions by Carney to China and Japan, and photographs from the opening ceremony of the Canadian Embassy in Osaka Japan.

Box 12

Asia Pacific sub-series. - 1981, 1984-1989. 1987-1988 predominant. 26 cm. of textual records.

Sub-series consists of correspondence, minutes, memoranda and reports accumulated by Carney in her work with the Asia Pacific Initiative Advisory Committee and Asia Pacific foundation. Sub-series also contains 1 folder of correspondence and brochure from Carneys involvement in the Abbotsford Airshow.

Boxes 13, 18 (4), 19

South Pacific Trade Forum sub-series. - 1989-1991. 24 cm. of textual records. 28 photographs: colour.

Sub-series consists of External Affairs briefing books, correspondence, news releases, travel claims, tourist brochures from Vanuatu. The materials reflect Carneys participation in the South Pacific trade talks. Although Carney had been appointed to the senate and no longer held the portfolio of Minister of International Trade, at the request of Joe Clark Carney she attended the talks as a member of the Canadian negotiation team. The photographs in the sub series include shots of Carney in Vanuatu as well as various views of the island. Boxes 31, 32

President of the Treasury Board Series. - 1987-1989.

3 cm. of textual records.

Series consists of a diary, correspondence, briefings, invitations and itineraries from Carneys tenure as President of the Treasury Board.

Box 14

Senator Carney Series. - 1991-2008. 1.25 m. of textual records. 1 Photograph: colour. 3 CD-ROMs

Series consists of official programs, invitations and correspondence from the first years of Carneys Senatorial career. The series also contains ministerial briefing books relating to Carneys interest in the evolution of Bill C-13, the Federal Environmental Assessment Process. The further accrual consists of correspondence and publications regarding her extended career in the senate, including materials related to offshore oil and gas, BC unity, fisheries, lighthouses, aboriginal affairs and education. The series also includes copies of her speeches and speaking notes from 1991-2006.

Box 15 (1-4), 28 (1-3), 48-53, 65 (17-19), 66 (1-12)

Economic Journalist Series. - 1960-1968. 12 cm. of textual records. 1 Vancouver Quota Club award

Series consists of a folder of newspaper columns written by Carney in her career as an economic journalist for the *The Province* and the *Vancouver Sun*. Series also contains correspondence related to the MacMillan Bloedel journalism awards that Carney won in the 1960s and an award from the Vancouver Quota Club as the "Chosen Woman of Achievement" for her work at the *Vancouver Sun*.

Additional correspondence related to Carney's time as an economic journalist can also be found in the Personal Life series (Box 61, 6-27). Articles written for the *Vancouver Sun* and *The Province* can also be found in the Miscellaneous series.

Box 15 (5), 61 (5), 67, Oversize Box 9

Miscellaneous Series. - 1980-1993.

72 cm. of textual records.
2 audio tapes.
7 photographs: colour and b&w.
8 scrapbooks containing newspaper articles
1 key to the town of Kitimat, B.C.

Series consists of miscellaneous newspaper clippings (filed by year), miscellaneous handwritten notes, correspondence and some ephemera of political satire. There are two audio tapes. One is entitled, side A: "International Year of Housing for the Homeless" Radio Canada International - Side B: "Oil from the edge of the world" CBC 11 September 1985, 60 minutes (UBC AT 2522). The second tape is 60 minutes, "John Bray...Pat Carney April 20th 1983", Selkirk News Service (UBC AT 2521). Series also includes records from Carneys position on the Pacific Press Board of Directors as well as materials from a conference she attended at the Banff Centre School of Management. The further accrual contains business cards from people with whom Pat Carney associated in both her professional and personal life.

The 2024 accrual includes 8 scrapbooks and other files of Carney's articles for the *Vancouver Sun* and *The Province* from 1962-1970 and 1962-1967, respectively, a key to the town of Kitimat, and a newsletter celebrating Carney's career with articles written by friends, colleagues, and family.

Box 15 (6-21), 59, 60, 67, Oversize Box 8-9

Personal Life Series. - 1950-2014, predominant 1960-1970 50 cm. of textual records. 1 photograph: colour

Series consists of records from Carneys private life. The series includes two diaries, correspondence, materials from a trip to Nairobi, and travel brochures. The diaries contain numerous loose notes and correspondence including a copy of Carney's resignation speech which has been left in their original order. The series also includes a folder of materials about Pats mother, Mrs. Dora Carney. The folder contains letters and articles written by Mrs. Carney. The series also includes information relating to various trips (2003-2006) and a sub-series pertaining to Carney's company Gemini North.

The latest accrual (Box 61) consists of materials related to the Nelson *Teen Time* radio segment, UBC University Neighbourhood Association, diaries, and personal and professional correspondence between 1950 and 1970. As there was no original order, the items are arranged chronologically and grouped by creator where applicable.

Box 16, 54, 61(6-28)

Gemini North sub-series. – 1970-1981. 1.20 m. of textual records. 25 cassette tapes

Gemini North was a company co-owned by Pat Carney and her brother. The company conducted socio-economic studies in northern BC, Yukon, Nunavut, and the Northwest Territories. Gemini North ceased operations at the end of June 1980 following Carney's election as MP for Vancouver Centre. The subseries consists of correspondence, studies, publicity materials, and reports and drafts regarding gas pipeline, distance education, and satellite and other telecommunications projects in northern Canada. Sub-series also includes cassette tapes related to these projects including town council meetings, audio reports, and interviews with Vital Bonnetrouge of the Dene people.

The tapes (UBC AT 4055/1 to 25) are stored separately with the Archives' A/V Collection.

Box 55-56, 62-65

Barriers to Women in the Public Service Series. - 1989-1990.

1.03 m. of textual records.7 photographs: colour.

While president of the Treasury Board Carney initiated the Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service. Task force members conducted an extensive study of women's professional experiences. Task force personnel, including Carney herself, conducted numerous interviews. This series contains transcripts of those interviews, including a transcript of an interview with Governor-General Jean Sauve conducted by Carney. In addition, the series contains correspondence, articles, books, speeches, conference materials, newspaper clippings, minutes, and photographs generated in the course of task force activities. The series also includes draft chapters of the final task force report as well as the published four-volume report *Beneath the Veneer*. Many of the records were received in binders. These records have been transferred to folders with original order maintained. Some of this material may be duplicated at the National Archives. The original transcripts of the interviews may also be located at the National Archives.

Boxes 20-27

School of Community and Regional Planning Teaching Materials Series. - 1989-1997. 1.08 m. of textual records. 1 video recording.

Series consists of teaching and administrative records from Carneys position as Adjunct Professor at the University of British Columbia's School of Community and Regional Planning [SCARP]. The series includes lecture notes, course outlines, guest lecturer biographical notes, student resumes, projects, course readings, and a copy of Carneys Custom Course Materials reprint package for her 589 class for 1997. The majority of material relates to courses 548 and 589. Original order has been maintained with file titles transferred from original folders. Series also includes one video: *Time to Choose: Our Common Future in the Fraser River Basin* produced by the Westwater Research Centre. Video is catalogued in the University Archives Audio Visual Collection as UBC VT 931.

Boxes 33-42

Autobiography Series. - 1999-2002, 2001 predominant. 1 m. of textual records.

Series consists of edited and revised drafts and correspondence for Patricia Carney's autobiography, *Trade Secrets: A Memoir* (2000). The 2011 accrual was minimally reordered on the series and file level to match the arrangement of the previous archivist. Original order of items and file titles were preserved when possible. As aforementioned this series contains drafts of Carney's autobiography, correspondence and media reactions to the book. Carney accredited the photographers and textual contributors, in a Photographs, Endnotes, and Bibliography files. Large portions of the research that Carney conducted for the book have been salvaged. And publishing, touring correspondence with Key Porter, the publishing company, is also included. Finally, publicity and media surrounding the book launch, and readers' reactions to the autobiography are being preserved as well.

Boxes 43-46

Photograph Series. – 1985-2005.
205 colour and b/w photographic prints.
300 colour contact sheets.

Series consists of colour and b/w photographic prints documenting various facets of Carney's time in politics.

Photographs received as part of the first Carney accession (UBC 145.1/1 – 101) have been left in the boxes and described with the series of which they formed a part. Photographs received in 2011 (UBC 145.1/102-309) have been removed and stored with the Archives' Photograph Collection.

Audio-visual Series. – 1978-2007. 29 Audio-Cassettes. 51 Video Cassettes. 2 CD (Audiovisual).

Series consists of audio cassettes, VHS tapes, and CDs. Topics covered in the material include: Fisheries, Lighthouses, Senatorial duties, MP duties, women in politics, BC Unity, federal politics, research on arthritis, etc.

Recordings stored with Archives' A/V Collection.

File List

Box 1

MP DUTIES AND PROGRESSIVE CONSERVATIVE PARTY SERIES

- 1-1 Copy of Commons Debates Carney's Maiden Speech, 23 October 1980
- 1-2 Itineraries and Planning Calendar for Carney, 1983, 1984
- 1-3 Materials from Carney's 1984 Campaign for Vancouver Centre [includes PC Campaign book] 1984
- 1-4 Material from 1984 Federal Election Carney's Campaign Newspaper Clippings Itineraries, 1984
- 1-5 Notes, Speaking Notes, PC Campaign Handbook, 1984
- 1-6 Notes and Articles re: Child Pornography, 1983
- 1-7 Correspondence re: Carney's Decision not to run in 1988 Election, 1988
- 1-8 1988 Campaign Press Release, Itinerary, 1988
- 1-9 Report from Parliament Pat Carney MP Vancouver Centre and Other Constituency Reports, 1980 - 1988
- 1-10 Reports from Carney's Neighborhood Nights, 1982 1988
- 1-11 The Carney Report Constituency Updates [1984 ?]
- 1-12 Correspondence, Newspaper Clippings re: Constituency Concerns, 1984 -1989
- 1-13 Correspondence, Newspaper Clippings, Commons Debates Carney in Opposition, 1980 – 1985

Box 2

- 2-1 PC Party Annual General Meeting: Registration Forms, Itinerary, Correspondence, 1986 2-2 PC Party Annual General Meeting: General Constitutional Information, Rules, Resolutions, 1986 2-3 Materials Re: Canadian Electoral Legislation and Procedures [includes Photocopy from PC Campaign Manual 1984] 1984 - 1997 2-4 The Pacific Trollers' Association Brief on the Impact of GATT 301" [1987] 2-5 Brief to the Standing Committee on Fisheries and Oceans by The Prince Rupert Amalgamated Shore Workers and Clerks Union", 15 September 1987 2-6 GATT Panel Report on Canadian Pacific Fisheries Regulations: A Submission
- to the Standing Committee of the House of Commons on Fisheries and Oceans", December 1987

2-7	Photocopies of Newspaper Clippings - collected for B.C. PC Caucus [1987 - 1988]		
	B.C. PC Caucus		
2-8	Minutes, Memoranda, Correspondence, 1987 - 1988		
2-9	Correspondence, 1988		
2-10	Minutes, 1988		
2-11	Memoranda, 1988		
2-12	B.C. Council of Ministers: Memorandum, Minutes [2 items] 1988		
Box 3			
	B.C. PC Caucus (Cont'd)		
3-1 3-2/5 3-6 3-7	Minutes, Memoranda, Correspondence, Reports, 1985, 1986 predominant Minutes, Memoranda, Correspondence, January 1985 - February 1987 "Issues in Trade" PC Caucus Services [originally in binder] July 1986 "Notes for a Speech by the Hon. Pat Carney Minister for International Trade to Vancouver Board of Trade, Vancouver B.C.", 16 February 1988		
Box 4			
4-1	Materials re: post 1988 Election Duties" - Itineraries, Menu/Program for External Affairs Dinner [folder title supplied from original] 1988		
4-2	Miscellaneous Correspondence [1985 - ?]		
4-3	Correspondence re: Speaking Engagements, 1989		
4-4	Speech by Carney to the Urban Development Institute Vancouver: "Conveying Canada: Some Thoughts on Asian Investment", 22 March 1989		
4-5	Correspondence re: UBC Alumni Awards, 1990		
4-6	Publications from Northwest Electric Light and Power Association, n.d.		
4-7	Newspaper Clippings re: Carney and Barbara McDougall 1980, 1989		
4-8	Speech from the Throne to open the Second Session Thirty-Third Parliament of Canada, 1 October 1986		
4-9	Swearing-In of the Ministry, 17 September 1984		
4-10	Photograph:		
	145.1/1 Pat Carney with Brian Mulroney and Others – [1985?] – 21x25.5 cm,		
	colour print		

- 4-11 Correspondence from Ted Rogers, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of Rogers Cable Systems Inc. Re: Mulroney takes office, and VHS Tape: produced by Rogers Cable Systems "The Swearing in: Mulroney Takes Over" 8 November 1984 - 60 minutes - English 9 November 1984 [see Audio-visual Series – UBC VT 929]
- 4-12 B.C. PC Youth Bulletin, December 1984
- 4-13 PC Pamphlets, 1985, 1988
- 4-14 Ottawa Woman re: Barbara McDougall, Spring 1988
- 4-15 Re-Elect Pat Carney PC Election Sign
- 4-16 Carney Ministerial and MP Ephemera Identification, Address Book, n.d.
- 4-17 City Woman "Pat Carney: A Woman of Many Chapters", n.d.

(Continued)

Box 5

MINISTER OF ENERGY, MINES AND RESOURCES SERIES

Atlantic Accord sub-series

5-1	Correspondence re: Atlantic Accord [file includes correspondence from PM
	Brian Mulroney] 1985
5-2	Diary - entries re: Atlantic Accord, 1985
5-3	Signed copy of The Atlantic Accord [signed by Carney, PM Mulroney,
	Premier Brian Peckford, Bill Marshall, John Crosbie and others] 11 February
	1985
5-4	Copy of Entre Nous: publication of Energy, Mines and Resources re: Signing
	of Atlantic Accord, 8 February 1985
5-5	Newspaper Clippings re: Signing of Atlantic Accord February, 1985

Box 6

Western Accord sub-series

- 6-1 Signed copy of Agreement on Natural Gas Markets and Prices [signed by PM Brian Mulroney] 1985
- 6-2 Correspondence re: Western Accord, 1984 1985
- 6-3 Newspaper Clippings re: Western Accord, 1985 1986
- 6-4 Canadian Petroleum Magazine, November/December 1984

- 6-5 Alberta Report Weekly News Magazine re: Western Accord, 8 April 1985
- 6-6 Copies of research materials re: Western Accord Correspondence, Memoranda, 1984 - 1985
- 6-7 Copies of research re: Agreement on Natural Gas Memoranda, Articles, 1984 1986

(Continued)

Box 7

Foreign Missions and State Visits sub-series

7-1	Personal Notes, Diplomatic Briefings, Itineraries re: Mission to China Led by
	Pat Carney, Minister of Energy, 1984
7-2	Invitations to Carney from PM Brian Mulroney and Her Majesty's
	Government [United Kingdom] 1985
7-3	Brochures, Postcards and Ephemera from Trip to China, 1985
7-4	"A Brief Introduction to Fushun" Foreign Affairs Office of Fushun
	Government, March 1985
7-5	"Minister Carney's Visit - Follow-up Action", 1985
7-6	Personal Notes taken by Carney during China trip - Yiling Hotel, China n.d.
	[1985?]
7-7	2 copies of China Daily Newspaper [In English], 10 May 1985
7-8	Note and Business Cards - re: Japan Trip, n.d.
7-9	Government Publications re: Fushun, Changqing, Liaoning Province [In
	English and Chinese] 1981, 1984
7-10	Book re: Japan Power Development - book Nakasone, Yashiro. First
	Sunrise/Premier Soleil Levant Asia Pacific Foundation of Canada [1986]
	Photograph:
	145.1/2 Pat Carney and Executive Officers of the Electric Power
	development Corporation [Japan] – [1986?] – 10x15 cm, colour print
7-11	Carney at 16th World Gas Conference Munich Germany 1985
	Photographs - Colour (4) and b&w (11):
	145.1/3 [Entrance to] 16 th World Gas Conference, Munich, Germany – 1985
	– 10x15 cm, b&w print
	145.1/4 [Two members of World Gas Conference] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, b&w
	print
	145.1/5 [Registration at World Gas Conference] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, b&w
	print
	145.1/6 [Dining at World Gas Conference] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, b&w print

145.1/716th World Gas Conference – 1985 – 10x15 cm, b&w print 145.1/8 [Performers at World Gas Conference] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, b&w print 145.1/9 [Presentation at World Gas Conference] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, b&w print 145.1/10 [Performers at World Gas Conference] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, b&w print 145.1/11 [Display] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, b&w print 145.1/12 [Performers at World Gas Conference] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, b&w print 145.1/13 [France Display] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, b&w print 145.1/14 [Marching Band at World Gas Conference] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, colour print 145.1/15 [Palace] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, colour print 145.1/16 [Dining Hall] – 1985 – 10x15 cm, colour print 145.1/17 [Sculpture] – 1985 – 15x10 cm, colour print 7-12 Photographs - Colour (6) - from trip to Europe and Carney with Qian Zheuqying 1985 145.1/18 Pat Carney at Embassy in Paris – [n/d] – 10x15 cm, colour print [Pat and other at] Tate Museum London – [n/d] – 10x15 cm, colour 145.1/19 print 145.1/20 Pat, Stornaway London – [n/d] – 10x15 cm, colour print Pat Notre Dame Paris – [n/d] – 15x10 cm, colour print 145.1/21 145.1/22 Qian Zheuqying and Pat Carney – 1985 – 18x13 cm, colour print 145.1/23 Qian Zheuqying and Pat Carney – 1985 – 18x13 cm, colour print 7-13 Materials from Expo 85 Tsukuba Japan [includes photographs, stamps, 3 books on the National Diet of Japan] 1985 145.1/24 Carney at Expo '85 Tsukuba, Japan – 1985 – 10x10 cm, colour Polaroid 145.1/25 Carney at Expo '85 Tsukuba, Japan – 1985 – 10x10 cm, colour Polaroid 145.1/26 Bronwyn Best – 1985 – 25x20 cm, b&w print 7-14 Program and Dinner Menu re: State Visit of Prime Minister of Japan and Mrs. Nakasone January 1986

General Ministerial Records sub-series

- 8-1 Speech in the House of Commons given by Carney re: Conservative Energy Policy, 30 October 1985
- 8-2 Speaking Notes by PM Mulroney: First Ministers Conference on the Economy, Regina Saskatchewan, February 1985
- 8-3 Reception Invitation: re swearing in of the new Canadian Ministry National Arts Centre, Ottawa, 17 September 1984
- 8-4 Program and Itineraries from Swearing in of the Ministry, 17 September 1984
- 8-5 Correspondence: Carney and PMO, 1984 1986
- 8-6 Correspondence and Oath of Office re: Cabinet Privy Council, 1984, 1986
- 8-7 Correspondence from Harry [Near?] and newspaper clippings re: report on Ministry of Energy, 1985
- 8-8 General Correspondence to Carney, Minister of Energy, 1984 1986
- 8-9 Personal notes taken by Carney as member of opposition and as Cabinet Minister [1983 ?]
- 8-10 Report on Business Magazine, March 1986
- 8-11 BusinessWeek Magazine, 25 November 1985
- 8-12 Oilweek [2 issues] 17 December 1984, 13 January 1986
- 8-13 APOA Review Vol 8 no 2 winter 1985/86
- 8-14 Government of the Northwest Territories Annual Report 1985
- 8-15 Entre-nous Publication of the Ministry of Energy, Mines and Resources February 1985
- 8-16 Information Brochures: Lester B. Person Building ZSS-Security Orientation Pamphlet, n.d.
- 8-17 Ministry of Energy materials, 1985, 1986
- 8-18 Correspondence and photocopy: Doig's Digest re: Carney's tenure as Minister of Energy, July 1986
- 8-19 Maclean's Magazine "Mulroney at a Crossroads", September 1985
- 8-20 The Vancouver Province 25 September 1985 "Tories fail first year" and report from the Fraser Institute "Tory First Year Report Card", 23 September 1985
- 8-21 Institutional Alerts: F.H. Deacon Hodgson Inc. re: PM Mulroney's Cabinet, 24 September 1984
- 8-22 Newspaper Clippings re: Carney as Minister of Energy, Mines and Resources and PC Cabinet, 1984 - 1986
- 8-23 Privy Council Publications Guidance for Ministers, the Office of Deputy Minister, 1984

MINISTER OF INTERNATIONAL TRADE SERIES

Canada-U.S. Free Trade Agreement sub-series

4 diaries re: FTA 1986 - 1988 Signed copy of The Canada U.S. Free Trade Agreement External Affairs 1987

Box 10

10-1	Carney's personal notes and correspondence from Priorities and Planning Committee re: FTA [1988]
10-2	Transcript of CBC Radio Broadcast - "This Morning" re: FTA 10 Year
	Anniversary, 7 - 11 February 1999
10-3	Pat Carney personal notes re: FTA 10 Year Anniversary [1998, 1999]
10-4	Newspaper Clippings re: FTA 10 Year Anniversary 1989 April - June 1999
10-5	Correspondence re: FTA 10 Year Anniversary - from Brian Mulroney,
	Desmond Morton, Paul White and others, April - June 1999
10-6	Handwritten notes taken by Carney at First Ministers Conference, 1987
10-7	National Archives Records re: First Ministers Meetings and FTA - Briefings, memoranda [1987]
10-8	National Archives Records re: Trade issues for steel, oil, and corn, 1986 - 1987
10-9	National Archives Records re: International Trade Advisory Committee and
	Sectoral Advisory Groups on International Trade, 1986 - 1987
10-10	Correspondence re: "Shredded Trade Files", 7 December 1988
10-11	CBC mornings show "Price Lines" - Briefings outlining PC position on FTA
	and the environment [1988]
10-12	Statement in the House of Commons by Pat Carney re: Softwood Lumber and
	FTA, 16 December 1987
10-13	Brochure: "Prayer of the House of Commons", June 1957
10-14	"Minister's File in the House of Commons" - House of Commons Seating Plan
	1987, 1988 and "Standing orders of the House of Commons Amendments"
10-15	Correspondence: "Secret" from Derek Burney re: trade talks, 1 December 1987
10-16	Correspondence: from Speaker John Fraser re: Recall of the House, 7 August 1987
10-17	Correspondence: from Mrs. M Broaker re: FTA, n.d. [1987?]
10-18	Correspondence: Draft letter to Simon Reisman, n.d. [1987?]
10-19	Dinner Invitation from PM Brian Mulroney, 8 February 1988
10-20	Typed notes "FTA Process", n.d.

10-21	"Confidential" - "Canada - USA Current Trade Issues: The Week Ahead", May 25 - 29 1987
10-22	Personal Notes, Menu re: Official State Luncheon for Simon Reisman, hosted
	by Carney, 8 June 1988
10-23	Background Notes and Speaking Notes for Speech in House of Commons re:
	Trade and Agriculture, October 1987
10-24	Correspondence re: FTA [correspondence predominantly between PM
	Mulroney, Joe Clark, various Premiers, MPs and MLAs] 1986 - 1988
10-25	Notes and Speaking Notes for Carney re: PM's Meeting With Agricultural
	Producers, 29 May 1987
10-26	Notes, Itineraries and Informal Correspondence to Carney from Joe Clark,
	Michael Wilson and others re: FTA [1986 - 1988]
10-27	Miscellaneous Notes and Itinerary [1986]
10-28	Notes, memos, informal correspondence from Joe Clark and others re: FTA
	[1987]
10-29	Personal notes - Trade Minister's Conference re: GATT, March 1987
10-30	Newspaper Clippings re: FTA, 1987 - 1988
10-31	Personal notes and Memos from FTA Officials [1988 - ?]
10-32	Collected Newspaper Articles - Photocopies - re: FTA, 1988
10-29 10-30 10-31	[1987] Personal notes - Trade Minister's Conference re: GATT, March 1987 Newspaper Clippings re: FTA, 1987 - 1988 Personal notes and Memos from FTA Officials [1988 - ?]

(Sub-series continued)

Box 11

Expo 86 sub-series

11-1	Speaking Notes for Carney re: Visit of Vice-President G.H.W. Bush, Expo 86
	Closing Ceremonies, 1986
11-2	External Affairs: Visit to Canada of His Excellency Francesco Cossiga
	President of the Italian Republic, June 1986
11-3	Expo 86 photograph and ephemera, 1986:
	145.1/27 Closing or Opening of Expo Lyall Knott, Bruce How, Pat Carney
	Minister, Premier Bill Bennet, Commissioner General Patrick Reid – 1986 –
	16.5x11 cm, colour print
11-4	Maclean's Magazine Special report on Expo 86, 17 March 1986
11-5	Newspaper Clippings re: Expo 86, 1986
11-6	The Royal Visit - Expo 86: Correspondence, Reference Guides, Itineraries,
	April - May 1986
11-7	Materials re: Vice-President G.H.W. Bush Dinner, 11 June 1986

State Functions sub-series

- 12-1 Miscellaneous Correspondence: State Functions, 1988
- Invitations, Menus, Presentations State Dinners for President and Mrs.
 Reagan 5 April 1987, the President of the French Republic and Mrs. Francois Mitterrand, 25 May 1987
- 12-3 Program from a Memorial Service for the Honorable Malcolm Baldridge, 29 July 1987
- 12-4 Program from Festival Japan/ Embassy of Japan Osuwa Daiko and Odori, 19 September 1987
- 12-5 Photographs of Opening of Canadian Embassy, Osaka Japan, 1987:
 145.1/28 Shinto Shrine Maidens Dance at the Opening of the Inauguration Ceremony – 1987 – 8x11 cm, colour print
 145.1/29 "Kagami Wari" the Minister and Osaka Mayor Oshima break open a ceremonial sake barrel – 1987 – 8x11 cm, colour print

145.1/30 Joining the Minister and Mayor Oshima are Consul General Spencer, Ambassador Steers and Ikuta Shrine Chief Priest Katoh – 1987 – 8x11 cm, colour print

145.1/31 "Toyosaka No Mai". Dance for Prosperity – 1987 – 11x8 cm, colour print

145.1/32 "Toyosaka No Mai". Dance for Prosperity – 1987 – 11x8 cm, colour print

145.1/33 Minister addresses the 150 guests who attended the Inaugural Reception – 1987 – 11x8 cm, colour print

145.1/34 The Minister and Canada-Japan Society of the Kansai President Shiina unveil the plaque. – 1987 – 8x11 cm, colour print

145.1/35 Interpreter Kondo reads the Japanese message on the plaque.
English and French versions are also inscribed. – 1987 – 8x11 cm, colour print
145.1/36 The Minister is shown with Ambassador Steer, Consul General and
Mrs. Spencer and Japanese staff of the Consulate General. – 1987 – 8x11 cm,
colour print

145.1/37 The Minister poses with Miss Hayashi, one of the secretaries at the new office. – 1987 – 8x11 cm, colour print

12-6 Photograph and correspondence re: Signing of Hong Kong/Canada Air Agreement, August 1988:

145.1/38 Carney and Others at the Signing of Hong Kong/Canada Air Service Agreement – August 1988 – 12.5x18 cm, colour print

12-7	Photogra	phs, Slides, Official Invitations from Carney's trip to China and
	Japan, 19	88:
	145.1/39	Pat Carney and Others China Trip – 1988 – 8x12 cm, colour print
	145.1/40	Carney's Son, China Trip – 1988 – 11.5x8 cm, colour print
	145.1/51	Carney and Others, China Trip – 1988 – 8x12 cm, colour print
	145.1/52	Pat Carney China Trip – 1988 – 8x11.5 cm, colour print
	145.1/53	Pat Carney and [son?], China Trip – 1988 – 11.5x8 cm, colour print
	145.1/54	Pat Carney and Others, China Trip – 1988 – 8x11.5 cm, colour print
12-8	Brochure	s, Travel Guides, Maps - ephemera China/Japan trip, 1988

Asia Pacific sub-series

13-1	Asia Pacific Festival Vancouver: Correspondence, Poster, and Brochure, 1984 - 1986
13-2	Asia Pacific Foundation: Correspondence, Briefings, Itinerary, 1981, 1986, 1988
13-3	Asia Pacific Initiative: Information Brochure, Committee Report,
	Correspondence, 1987 - 1988
13-4	Asia Pacific Initiative: Correspondence, Minutes, 1987 - 1988
13-5	Asia Pacific Advisory: Minutes from Steering Committee, Briefings,
	Correspondence, 1987 - 1988
13-6	Asia Pacific Business, Spring 1987
13-7	"The Canada - China Relationship: An Address to the Congregation of The
	University of Asia" - presented by Senator Jack Austin P.C. Macau, 6 October
	1987
13-8	"The Pack" Miscellaneous Items, 1987 - 1988
13-9	"Asia Pacific Initiative Reference Book" – Draft, 21 January 1988
13-10	"Task Force Reports", 25 January 1988
13-11	"Pacific Basin Economic Council Twenty-First International General Meeting"
	Draft Programme Sydney, Australia, 23-25 May 1988
13-12	Secret Memorandum to Cabinet for Information: Asia Pacific Advisory
	Committee, 31 May 1988
13-13	Asia Pacific Initiative: Articles, 1988
13-14	Miscellaneous Personal Notes, taken by Carney [1988?]

(Sub-series continued)

(Series continued)

PRESIDENT OF THE TREASURY BOARD SERIES

- 14-1 Miscellaneous Correspondence re: Treasury Board, 1989
- 14-2 Correspondence: Carney to PM Brian Mulroney re: Treasury Board and Ministerial Compensation, 25 August 1988
- 14-3 Torpedo Ship Ranging Vessel Briefing, 1988
- 14-4 Official Invitations and Programs, 1987 1989
- 14-5 Itineraries and Treasury Board Identification, 1988Diary notes taken while president of Treasury Board

Box 15

SENATOR CARNEY SERIES

- 15-1 Official Programs and Invitations for Senator Carney, 1991 1993
- 15-2 Miscellaneous Correspondence to Senator Carney, 1991 1993
- 15-3 Photograph and Correspondence from Anglican Garden Party Attended by Senator Carney, 1992
 145.1/55 Senator Pat Carney Speaking at Anglican "Garden Party" – 1992 – 10x15cm, colour print
- 15-4 Brochure: "The Senate of Canada", n.d.

(Continued)

ECONOMIC JOURNALIST SERIES

15-5 Newspaper articles written by Carney, 1962, 1964, 1968

(Continued)

MISCELLANEOUS SERIES

- 15-6 Miscellaneous Newspaper Clippings, n.d.
- 15-7 Maclean's Magazine re: John Turner, May 1971
- 15-8/13 Miscellaneous Newspaper Clippings, 1980 1993

- 15-14 Brochure: "about understanding ideas and observations on cross-cultural communication" Dag Hammarskjold Foundation, n.d.
- 15-15 Miscellaneous Notes, n.d.
- 15-16 "B.C. Women's Programs" The Ministry of Labour, Women's Programs, Summer/Fall 1984
- 15-17 Correspondence: Bernard Lotzkar, National Metal, 24 February 1989
- 15-18 "Sample" article re: Trudeau and backbenchers, 7 March 1989
- 15-19 Political Satire: Canadian Parliamentary Press Gallery "G-G '90" "Ottawa Stunned", April 1989
- 15-20 Miscellaneous Items: Continental Airlines Menu, Business Cards, n.d.
- 15-21 "Speaking Notes: History on how you were elected", n.d.
- 15-22 Photographs. Colour and b&w Pat Carney and Mulroney, Grace McCarthy and others, 1985-1987:

145.1/56 Pat Carney and PM Brian Mulroney [Signed by Mulroney] – [1985?] – 20x25 cm, colour print

- 145.1/57 Pat Carney and Grace McCarthy [n/d] 13x17 cm, colour print
- 145.1/58 Pat Carney [n/d] 17x12 cm, b&w print
- 145.1/59 Pat Carney and Brian Mulroney [1985?] 21x18 cm, b&w print
- 145.1/60 Pat Carney [n/d] 25.5x20 cm, colour print
- 145.1/61 Pat Carney 19 June, 1987 20x25 cm, b&w print
- 145.1/62 Pat Carney and Rick Hansen [n/d] 25x20 cm, colour print
- 15-23 Correspondence, Newsletter, Colour Photographs re: Pacific Press Board of Director, November 1989 March 1990
- 15-24 Report Pacific Press Limited Board of Directors Meeting, 29 January, 1990
- 15-25 Conference Materials, Correspondence, Receipts re: The Banff Centre School of Management: How Government Makes Decisions, 1989 1990

(Continued)

Box 16

PERSONAL LIFE SERIES

Diary of personal entries re: GST and other issues [1990 - 1991] Diary of personal entries re: trips - contains attached ephemera [Diary contains entries from Priorities and Planning Committee and a copy of Carney's resignation speech] n.d. [1989 - ?]

16-1 Materials from Binder entitled "Carney - Print Memorabilia" [1972 - 1978]

- 16-2 Miscellaneous Items [1978 ?]
- 16-3 Interview: Family Tree Carney Clan, 30 October 1980
- 16-4 Vancouver YWCA Calendar for the year, 1981
- 16-5 Materials from Nairobi Trip: Brochures, Personal Notes, Receipts, Newspapers, 1983
- 16-6 Correspondence Personal, n.d.
- 16-7 Correspondence Personal, 1983 1984
- 16-8 Miscellaneous Certificates [1984]
- 16-9 Travel Brochures: China, Japan, and Portugal [1985 ?]
- 16-10 Correspondence Personal, 1985
- 16-11 Colour Photograph and Correspondence re: Nicholas Molnar, June 1986:
 145.1.63 Pat Carney and Nicholas Molnar June 1986 17x13 cm, colour print
- 16-12 Correspondence, Articles, Photographs re: Mrs. Dora Carney [1986?]:
 145.1/64 Fiddler's Cover by Jennifer Guy [n/d] 15x10 cm, colour print
 145.1/65 House Boat near Breezy Bay by Jennifer Guy [n/d] 10x15 cm, colour print
 145.1/66 Raccoon by Jennifer Guy [n/d] 10x15 cm, colour print
- 16-13 Correspondence, 1986 1989
- 16-14 Program from "The Pat Carney Gala Auction", n.d.
- 16-15 Handwritten Note Daily Schedule, n.d.
- 16-16 Physical Therapy Instructions for Pat Carney, n.d.

(Continued)

Box 17

MINISTER OF INTERNATIONAL TRADE SERIES (Cont'd)

Canada - U.S. Free Trade Agreement sub-series (Cont'd)

Ephemera

(Series continued)

(Sub-series continued)

MP DUTIES AND PROGRESSIVE CONSERVATIVE PARTY SERIES (Cont'd)

- 18-1 Certificates in Recognition of Pat Carney [1984?]
- 18-2 Map: The Federal Riding of Vancouver Centre [1984?]
- 18-3 Retirement Card for Carney, 1988

(Continued)

MINISTER OF INTERNATIONAL TRADE SERIES (Cont'd)

Asia Pacific sub-series

18-4 Abbotsford Airshow - Correspondence, Brochures, 1988, 1989

(Series continued)

(Sub-series continued)

MINISTER OF ENERGY, MINES AND RESOURCES SERIES (Cont'd)

Western Accord sub-series (cont'd)

18-5 Correspondence from Judy Wish, Director of Public Affairs Resources, Petro-Canada and original art work - political cartoon from the *Calgary Herald*, 1 November, 1985.

Box 19

MINISTER OF INTERNATIONAL TRADE SERIES (Cont'd)

Asia Pacific sub-series

19-1 Asia Pacific Initiative Advisory Committee: Meeting Agendas, Correspondence, February - June 1989

- 19-2 Report Asia Pacific Initiative: "Export Market Capabilities of the British Columbia Environmental Industry", 10 April, 1989
- 19-3 Canada British Columbia Memorandum of Understanding: BritishColumbia as a Pacific Centre For Trade, Commerce and Travel, n.d. [1987?]
- 19-4 Report: "Pacific 2000", n.d. [1989?]
- 19-5 Report: Asia Pacific Initiative "Impediments to International Financial Business Foreign Withholding Taxes and Canadian Foreign Tax Rules" - and correspondence, 19 December, 1988
- 19-6 Report: Asia Pacific Banking and Finance Institute: "A Report on Feasibility and Institutional Arrangements for Phases II and III - Submitted To the Asia Pacific Initiative International Trade and Finance Task Force" and correspondence, 30 December, 1988
- 19-7 Asia Pacific Initiative: Catalytic Film Fund Proposal, n.d. [1989?]
- 19-8 Correspondence, Brochures, Briefings re: Canadian National Committee on Pacific Economic Co-operation, 1989

Canada - U.S. Free Trade Agreement sub-series (Cont'd)

- 19-9 Report: "1992 Implications of a Single European Market: Part 1 Effects onEurope", April, 1989
- 19-10 OECD Briefing Package, May 1987
- 19-11 Memorandum for the Minister of International Trade, 12 June, 1986
- 19-12 Harvard Business Review no. 3 re: Europe 1992, May-June 1989
- 19-13 Speeches by Ambassador of Japan His Excellency Hiroshi Kitamura re: International Trade, 1989
- 19-14 Speech [by Pat Carney] to Society of Management Accountants, n.d. [1989?]
- 19-15 Report: "Globalization: Notes on Its Causes and Consequences" Konrad Yakabuski, 20 June, 1989
- 19-16 Department of External Affairs package: Trade: Securing Canada's Future, 1989

(Series continued)

(Sub-series continued)

BARRIERS TO WOMEN IN THE PUBLIC SERVICE SERIES

- 20-4/6 "Briefs Volume II" Correspondence, 1989
- 20-7 "Briefs Volume III" Correspondence , 1989

(Continued)

MP DUTIES AND PROGRESSIVE CONSERVATIVE PARTY SERIES (Cont'd)

20-8 Automated filing system list of memoranda to Carney, 1986 - 1988

(Continued)

Box 21

BARRIERS TO WOMEN IN THE PUBLIC SERVICE SERIES (Cont'd)

21-1/3	Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service: "Reading Materials Volume I", 1989
21-4/5	Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service: "Reading Materials Volume II", 1989
21-6/8	Pioneer and Pathfinder Volume I - Interviews [1989]
Box 22	
22-1/3	Pioneer and Pathfinder Volume II - Interviews [1989]
22-4/6	Pioneer and Pathfinder Volume III - Interviews [1989]
22-7/8	Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service - Background
	Materials, 1989
Pox 22	

Box 23

23-1 Draft of Chapter - Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service – Report [1989]

23-2	Interviews [includes interview with Governor General Jean Sauve -
	interviewed by Carney] 1989
23-3/5	Draft of final report: Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service,
	6 March 1990
23-6	Speech by Carney re: Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service
	[1989?]
23-7	Statistics Canada Report: "Longitudinal Career Data For Selected Cohorts of
	Men and Women in the Public Service, 1978 - 1987", November 1989
23-8	Conference Materials: Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service
	– Victoria, 3-4 April, 1989
23-9	Task Force Workshop package, 19 October, 1989
23-10	Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service - Seminar - Minto
	Place, 16-18 August, 1989

24-1	Draft Discussion Paper: "Shaping the future Public Service Public Service
	Work 2000", October, 1989

24-2 Entry of Retired Military Personnel into the Federal Public Service Impact on Women [1989?]

24-3 "Extracts From Anecdotal Material Volume One", November 1989

- 24-4 "Extracts from Anecdotal Material Volume II and III", November 1989
- 24-5 "A Review and Summary of the Recommendations of Selected Reports Related to Women in the Federal Public Service", October, 1989
- 24-6 Pioneers and Pathfinders Final Report", 19 June, 1989
- 24-7 "Gender Balance: More than the Numbers Report of the Consultation Group on Employment Equity for Women", May, 1992
- Abt Associates of Canada: Social Research Consultants project report:
 "Analysis of the Survey on Barriers to Advancement in the Public Service"
 December, 1989
- 24-9 "Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service Case Studies Draft Final Report, 4 October, 1989

Box 25

Publications:

Peitchinis, Stephen G. *Women at Work: Discrimination and Response*. Toronto: McClelland & Stewart Inc., 1989.

	Abella, Rosalie, Silberman. <i>Equality in Employment: A Royal Commission Report</i> . Ottawa: Canadian Government Publishing Centre, 1984. Morgan, Nicole. <i>The Equality Game: Women in the Federal Public Service</i> (1908- 1987). Ottawa: Canadian Advisory Council on the Status of Women, 1988.
25-1	Copies of overheads to be used by Task Force [12 March, 1990]
25-2	Speech by Arthur Kroeger, Deputy Minister of Employment and
	Immigration: "In Praise of Politicians" Empire Club, Toronto, 8 February, 1990
25-3	Correspondence and Report re: "Activities of Federal Government
	Departments to Implement the Recommendations Of Beneath the Veneer:
	Preliminary Report", April 1991
25-4	Speech Notes for Pat Carney: "Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public
	Service" The Canadian Club, Ottawa, 6 March, 1990
25-5	Correspondence, Interviews, Speeches re: female engineers - related to Task
	Force, 1990
25-6	Speaking Notes for Pat Carney re: Triumf-Kaon Project, 15 November 1990
25-7	Statistics Canada - Sample Questionnaire: Barriers to Advancement in the
	Public Service, 1989
25-8	Academic Reports and Articles re: Barriers to Women in the Public Service
	[1989]

26-1	Newspaper Clippings, Magazine Articles re: Task Force on Barriers to
	Women in the Public Service, 1985 - 1990
26-2	Media Coverage Reports re: Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public
	Service, 1990
26-3	Minutes, Agendas, Correspondence re: Task Force on Barriers to Women in
	the Public Service, 1989
26-4	Correspondence re: Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service,
	1989 - 1990
26-5	Carney's Handwritten Notes re: Task Force on Barriers to Women in the
	Public Service [1989-1990?]
26-6	Various Expense Claim Forms re: Task Force on Barriers to Women in the
	Public Service, 1989
26-7	Miscellaneous Materials re: Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public
	Service [1989 - 1990]
26-8	Colour Photographs - Pat Carney and President Acquino, Carney and Task
	Force Members [1989-1990]:

145.1/67 Pat Carney and President Acquino – [December 1989] – 18x13 cm, colour print

145.1/68 Carney and Task Force members – [1990?] – 20x26 cm, colour print

145.1/69 [Task Force Members] – [1990?] – 20x25 cm, colour print

145.1/70 [Task Force Members] – [1990?] – 20x25 cm, colour print

145.1/71 [Unknown Task Force Member] – [1990?] – 25x20 cm colour print

- 145.1/72 [Unknown Task Force Member] [1990?] 25x20 cm, colour print
- 145.1/73 [Unknown Task Force Member] [1990?] 25x20 cm, colour print

Box 27

- 27-1 "Volume 4: Annotated Bibliography" re: Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service, 1989
- 27-2 PS2000 Public Service 2000 Summaries of the Reports of the Task Forces, 14 August, 1990
- 27-3 Correspondence and Report: "Responding to Beneath the Veneer: How departments and agencies are addressing the recommendations of the Task Force on Barriers to Women", 24 July, 1991
- 27-4 "Report of the Southam Newspaper Group Task Force on Women's Opportunities", 11 April, 1990
- 27-5 Itinerary for Carney and Personal Notes, 1989
- 27-6 Notes from Edmonton Trip, July 1989
- 27-7 Copy of The Turning Point: A New Era at DFO government publication, 1990
- 27-8 Draft Notes for Final Report from Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service, n.d. [1989?]
- 27-9 Task Force on Barriers to Women in the Public Service Information Package [1989]

Beneath the Veneer Volumes 1-4 - Treasury Board of Canada, 23 April 1990

Box 28

SENATOR CARNEY SERIES (Cont'd)

- 28-1/2 "Ministerial Briefing Book: Clause By Clause Review" Bill C-13 Federal Environmental Assessment Process, 1991
- 28-3 The Senate of Canada: "Protecting Places and People", February 1996

(Continued)

MP DUTIES AND PROGRESSIVE CONSERVATIVE PARTY SERIES (Cont'd)

- 28-4/6 Ministerial Correspondence Index Key, 1986-1988
- 28-7/8 Automated filing system list of correspondence to Carney, 1986 1988

(Continued)

Box 29

MINISTER OF INTERNATIONAL TRADE SERIES (Cont'd)

Canada-U.S. Free Trade Agreement sub-series (Cont'd)

- 29-1 External Affairs Free Trade News Briefings, 1989 1990
 29-2 Ministry for International Trade: News Releases and Statements by John Crosbie and Michael Wilson, 1989 - 1991
- 29-3 Correspondence and Speech by Ambassador John M. Weekes January, 1989
- 29-4 Conference Paper by Theodore H. Cohn: "Canada and the Ongoing Impasse Over Agricultural Protectionism", May, 1990
- 29-5 Correspondence re: FTA, 1989
- 29-6 Materials from Ladner Downs Conference: "Creative Strategies for Free Trade", 1989
- 29-7 Briefings, Situation Reports, and Correspondence re: Uruguay Round of Multilateral Trade Negotiations, 1988 - 1990
- 29-8 FTA "Information" pamphlet printed by The Canadian Alliance For Trade and Job Opportunities "Straight Talk on Free Trade", 1988

Box 30

30-1	North American Free Trade: Briefing Book, August 1992			
30-2	Book and Correspondence: Hart, Michael. A North American Free Trade			
	Agreement: The Strategic Implications for Canada. Centre for Trade Policy			
	and Law Institute for Research on Public Policy, 1990.			
30-3	Material from Binder: "FTA - Pat's Itinerary" [mainly correspondence] 1988-			
	1989			
30-4	Carney's Hand-written Notes re: FTA - Specific Clauses [1988?]			
30-5	Binder: "Canada/U.S. Trade Negotiations [Speech Modules] [1988?]			
30-6	External Affairs and International Trade Canada: "Prosperity Through Trade:			
	Ministers' Briefing Book", July 1991			

- 30-7 Various International Trade Reports, 1988, 1990
- 30-8 Two Note Books Hand-written Notes by Carney re: FTA?, March 1998
 actually notes regarding Carney's work for Canadian Airlines International as a private consultant

(Sub-series continued)

Box 31

South Pacific Trade Forum Sub-series

31-1	Briefing Book for the Canadian Delegation to the Dialogue of the South
	Pacific Forum - Port Vila, Republic of Vanuatu, 3-4 August, 1990
31-2/3	Briefing Book for the Canadian Delegation to the Dialogue of the South
	Pacific Forum - Pohnpei, Federated States of Melanesia, 1/2 August 1991
31-4	Briefing Book for the Canadian Delegation to the First Dialogue Of The South
	Pacific Forum - Tarawa Atoll, Republic of Kiribati, 14-16 July 1989
31-5	Mid-Term Evaluation: Canadian - South Pacific Ocean Development Project
	Final Report , May 1992

Box 32

32-1	28 photographs: Colour - Correspondence re: Carney's Trip to Vanuatu,				
	South Pa	cific Trade Talks (August, 1990):			
	145.1/74	Guest House 'Buré' Beside Nhgar Restaurant North Efaté- August,			
	1990 – 9x12 cm, colour print				
	145.1/75	Jimmy Nipo Nanuman Senior Planner Dept. of Local Government-			
	August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print				
	145/1/76	Osman Y. Danladi Rural Development Advisor Efaté Local			
	Government Council – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print				
	145.1/77	Jimmy Nipo at Onesua High School North Efaté – August 1990 -			
	12x9 cm, colour print				
	145.1/78	Onesua High School, North Efaté – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour			
	print				
	145.1/79	Onesua High School – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print			
	145.1/80	Onesua High School – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print			
	145.1/81	White Sands Beach, East Efaté – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour			
	print				
	145.1/82	Red Snapper Simon Waters (N.Z.) Behind – August 1990 - 12x9 cm,			
	colour pr	int			

145.1/83 Fisheries Sign, Siviri, PT. – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print

145.1/84 Fanata – Akairai, Fisheries Extension Project Siviri Point – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print

145.1/85 Bob Heaslip and Aluminum Fisheries Boat – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print

145.1/86 Emua Village Alter Inside Old Church – August 1990 - 12x9 cm, colour print

145.1/87 Emua Village North Efaté Old Church, 1935, New Church
Community Funded and Built – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print
145.1/88 Road Market Tanoliu/Nangisu, Efaté – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print

145.1/89 Osman Banlabi Saumoria Station Road Market – August 1990 -12x9 cm, colour print

145.1/90 Road Market Saumoria Station – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print

145.1/91 Havannah Harbor – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print

145.1/92 Lelepa Island – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print

145.1/93 Mangaliu Village Copra Drier – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print

145.1/94 Mangaliu Village, Efaté – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print

145.1/95 Osman Banladi, Rap Efaté and Village Mother/Daughter – August 1990 - 12x9 cm, colour print

145.1/96 View from Klem's Hill – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print145.1/97 View of Mele Road and Hideaway Island – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print

145.1/98 View from Klem's Hill – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print
145.1/99 Pat at Eton Beach – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print
145.1/100 Osman, Jimmy, Pat at Nagar Restaurant – August 1990 - 9x12 cm, colour print

145.1/101 Pat at Nagar Restaurant – August 1990 – 9x12 cm, colour print

- 32-2 Correspondence, Brochures, Travel Expense Claims, Itineraries re: Vanuatu -South Pacific Trade Talks, August, 1990
- 32-3 Correspondence, Brochures, Magazines, Travel Expense Claims, News Releases re: South Pacific Trade Talks, 1990 - 1991
- 32-4 Correspondence, Brochures, Magazines, Travel Expense Claims, News Releases re: South Pacific Trade Talks, 1990 – 1991

(Continued)

SCHOOL OF COMMUNITY AND REGIONAL PLANNING TEACHING MATERIALS SERIES

- 33-1 Correspondence, 1989 1990
- 33-2 School of Community and Regional Planning [SCARP]: Correspondence, 1990
- 33-3 UBC Faculty of Commerce: Correspondence and Draft Presentations, 1989
- 33-4 Correspondence, Reports, Newspaper Clippings re: FTA used by Carney for SCARP [1992]
- 33-5 Lecture Material Planning 589: Negotiations, 1992 1993
- 33-6 Copy of Bill C-13 Federal Environmental Assessment Process, and Notes from Research Branch - Used for SCARP, 19 March, 1992
- 33-7 Copy of Bill S-7 Alternative Fuels for Motor Vehicles, and accompanying documents Used for SCARP, April, 1995
- 33-8 Copy of Amendments to Employment Insurance Act and related Correspondence - used for SCARP, 1996
- 33-9 SCARP 589 Accessing the Policy Process Course Outlines, 1991-1993

Box 34

34-1	Course Material - SCARP 589 - Legislative System #2 , 1991 - 1993
34-2	Planning 548 - Course Reader, 1992
34-3	SCARP - Centre for Human Settlements - Correspondence, Memoranda,
	Newsletter, 1992 - 1993
34-4	SCARP - 589 Readings, 1992 - 1993
34-5	SCARP - 548-11 Administration, 1992

34-6 SCARP - 548 Course Outline, 1992

- 35-1 SCARP Planning Lecture, 1992 1993
- 35-2 SCARP Administration Material, 1992 1993
- 35-3 SCARP 548 Guests [biographical notes of guest lecturers] 1992
- 35-4 SCARP 589 Community Planning Lectures Material, 1993
- 35-5 SCARP Linn Teetzel Plan TA, 1991 1992
- 35-6 SCARP 548 Course Material, 1991 1992
- 35-7 SCARP 548 Projects, 1991
- 35-8 SCARP 548 "Green Plan", 1991

35-9 SCARP 548C - Bibliographies, Reading Lists, Indexes, 1991

- 35-10 SCARP 548C Evaluation, 1991
- 35-11 SCARP 548C Course and Administration Material, 1991
- 35-12 SCARP Centre for Human Settlements [Correspondence, Memoranda, Outlines] 1991 - 1992
- 35-13 SCARP Miscellaneous Papers, 1990

Box 36

- 36-1/2 SCARP 548 Course Readings [continued in next folder] 1992
- 36-3 SCARP 548 Planning Readings re: Legislative System, Regulatory System, Bureaucracy, 1992
- 36-4 SCARP 548 Planning Readings re: Communications, Plans and Media, Negotiation and Conflict Management, 1992
- 36-5 SCARP 548 Planning Readings re: Policy Process and Analysis, Interests of Lobbyists, 1992
- 36-6 SCARP 589 Planning Lecture #4 Bureaucracy and Central Agencies, 1992 1993
- 36-7 SCARP 589 Readings re: International Groups, 1993

- 37-1 SCARP 589 Readings re: Bureaucracy, 1993
- 37-2 SCARP 548C Planning Lecture Notes, 1991
- 37-3 SCARP 548C Planning Legislation, 1991
- 37-4 SCARP Students, 1994
- 37-5 SCARP Memoranda, 1993 1994
- 37-6 SCARP Materials re: Clayoquot Sound [newspaper clippings] 1993
- 37-7 SCARP Administration materials, 1993
- 37-8 SCARP Workshop Application re: Fraser Basin, 1993
- 37-9 SCARP 589 Administration re: Guest Lecturers, 1993
- 37-10 SCARP Proposal Writing [1993?]
- 37-11 SCARP Readings re: Social Policy, 1993
- 37-12 SCARP Readings re: B.C. Legislative Assembly, 1993
- 37-13 SCARP 589 Proposals, 1993
- 37-14 SCARP Materials re: Marine Practices, 1992 1993
- 37-15 SCARP Materials re: Islands Trust, 1992 1995
- 37-16 SCARP Materials re: Bill C-13 "Canadian Environmental Assessment Act", 1993

- 38-1 SCARP Newspaper clippings re: Kemano II, 1993
- 38-2 SCARP 589 Students, 1993
- 38-3 SCARP Centre for Human Settlements [Correspondence, Handwritten notes] 1993
- 38-4 SCARP Course outlines [1987 1991?]
- 38-5 SCARP Handouts re: Bureaucracy [1993?]
- 38-6 SCARP 589 Legislation B.C., 1993 1995
- 38-7 SCARP Planning Lecture 3: Legislative Process, 1996
- 38-8 SCARP Lecture re: Bureaucracy [1993?]
- 38-9 SCARP 589 Regulatory Process [includes book: Federal Regulatory Plan 1997: A Guide to Planned Regulatory Initiatives] 1993 - 1997
- 38-10 SCARP 589 Lecture, 1993

Box 39

- 39-1 SCARP Notes, publications re: Regulatory Process, 1993
- 39-2 SCARP 548 Lecture Material, 1998
- 39-3 SCARP 589 Overheads, 1996
- 39-4 SCARP Course Outlines, 1992 1993
- 39-5 SCARP Correspondence, 1997
- 39-6 SCARP Administrative Records, correspondence, memoranda, minutes, 1990 - 1995
- 39-7 SCARP 589 Readings, 1997
- 39-8 SCARP 589 Readings, 1996 1997
- 39-9 SCARP 589 Course Outline Student Information Forms, 1996 1997
- 39-10 SCARP Lecture Notes and Student Information Forms, 1996

- 40-1 SCARP 589 Negotiations: Handouts, Lecture Notes, 1996
- 40-2 SCARP McAllister Government Plan, 1996
- 40-3 SCARP 589 "Plan One" [published reports articles] 1996
- 40-4 SCARP Interest Groups Lecture Materials, 1996
- 40-5 SCARP Public Participation Notes, 1995
- 40-6 SCARP Municipal Economics Vancouver Development Reports, 1995
- 40-7 SCARP Orientation Lecture, 1995
- 40-8 SCARP Papers and other Conference Materials: Pacific Values: Tensions Between Traditional and Modern Approaches to the Environment, 1995

- 40-9 SCARP 589 Course Outlines, 1994 1995
- 40-10 SCARP "Process Handouts", n.d. [1996?]
- 40-11 SCARP "City Plan" [reports, publications from City of Vancouver Planning Department] 1994
- 40-12 SCARP Notes, legislation, reports re: Young Offenders Act, 1994

- 41-1/3 Various SCARP Readings [reprint package workbooks] 1993 ?
- 41-4 SCARP outline, 1992
- 41-5 SCARP 548 Reader, 1992
- 41-6 SCARP 589 Custom Course Materials [reprint package] 1997

Box 42

42-1 SCARP - Regulatory Handouts, n.d. [1994 -1997]
42-2 SCARP - Report: Public Service 2000 Service to the Public Task Force Report, 12 October 1990
42-3 SCARP - Alcan Smelters and Chemicals Ltd. Report: Kemano Completion Project Outline - and correspondence, October 1993
42-4/6 SCARP - Correspondence, legislation, briefings re: Federal Environmental Assessment Act, 1990 - 1993

Box 43

AUTOBIOGRAPHY SERIES

[Trade Secrets: A Memoir. Toronto: Key Porter Books, 2000]

First copies of *Bluelines* Draft copies of chapters 1 - 5

Box 44

Chapters 6 - 12

Box 45

Chapters 13 - 17

Chapters 18-20 Bibliography/Endnotes Copies of e-mail messages re: editing and production of book (2000) Annotated copy of "Trade Secrets" used by Carney for public readings Reviews and other miscellaneous material related to the release of the book (2000) Notes on CF-18 decision covered in Chapter 15

(Continued)

Box 47

MINISTER OF INTERNATIONAL TRADE SERIES (Cont'd)

Canada-U.S. Free Trade Agreement Sub-Series (Cont'd)

47-1	Archives – List & Forms

- 47-2 [Letters of Appointment, 1986-1989]
- 47-3 [Trade Files and Shredding Correspondence, 1988-1989]
- 47-4 [Trade Files and Shredding, 1988-1991]
- 47-5 [Missing Files, 1997?]
- 47-6 National Archives Disposition of Energy, Mines & Resources Files [1989/90]
- 47-7 Missing Files Archives [1989-1994]
- 47-8 [Correspondence, 1987-2007?]
- 47-9 National Archives [1984-2007]
- 47-10 CD-ROM Pat Caney Electronic Records, n.d.

Box 48

SENATOR CARNEY SERIES (Cont'd)

- 48-1 Report on the Calgary Declaration by the BC Unity Panel, February 12, 1998
- 48-2 Report on the Calgary Declaration Appendices, February 12, 1998
- 48-3 [Correspondence and News Releases: BC Unity Panel, 1997-1998]
- 48-4 "Planning for Canada's Future" by Ken Hutchings 1997
- 48-5 [Qualicum Beach Audience on Western Alienation, 199?-200?]

- 48-6 [Esquimalt and Nanaimo Railway Closure, 2002]
- 48-7 [Research and Publications on Offshore Oil and Gas, 1974 2004]
- 48-8 [Map Transparencies of Offshore Oil and Gas Reserves in BC, 1993 2004]
- 48-9 Insight Conference Proceedings, March 29-30, 2004
- 48-10 [BC Public Opinion on Offshore Oil and Gas Exploration and Drilling: McIntyre and Mustel Research Ltd., September 2001]
- 48-11 [Map Transparencies: Offshore Petroleum Tenure and Offshore Petroleum Potential in British Columbia, 1993-1998]
- 48-12 [Offshore Oil and Gas: Biographies, Speech "Uncharted Waters" and Royal Society Report Summary, 199?-2004]
- 48-13 A Review of Offshore Oil and Gas Development in BC, May 11, 2004
- 48-14 Conservative Senate Caucus Briefing Book Offshore Oil and Gas, 2004
- 48-15 Canadian Ocean Frontier Research Conference, 1998
- 48-16 [Newspaper Clippings: Coastal Communities, 2006]

49-1 [Ministry of Energy and Mines: BC Oil and Gas Team, 199?-200?] (Includes 3 CD-ROMs) 49-2 [Offshore Oil and Gas: Royal Society Reports, 2003-2005] [Oil and Gas: Annual Pacific Canada and North Coast Offshore Oil and Gas 49-3 Development Conference, 2004] 49-4 [Oil and Gas] "Background" [2001-2008?] 49-5 [Oil and Gas "History" [200?] 49-6 ["Should BC Lift the Offshore Oil Moratorium?" by Dale Marshall, n.d.] 49-7 [BC Offshore Hydrocarbon Development: Issues and Prospects by Maritime Awards Society of Canada, 2001] 49-8 [A Chronology of Activity Offshore Oil and Gas in BC, 2004] 49-9 [Developing BC's Offshore Oil & Gas Resources: Davis & Company Report, July 23, 2002] 49-10 [Questions and Answers on Offshore Exploration and Development, 2001] 49-11 [Articles on BC Offshore Oil and Gas, 2001-2003] 49-12 [Haida Statement. – BC Offshore Oil and Gas, 2003] 49-13 [Coastal Community Network Conferences, 1996-1998] 49-14 [Coastal Community Network 10th Annual Conference Proceedings, 2002] [Whale Capture. - "Dr. Paul Spong", 1997-1999] 49-15 49-16 [Nanoose Bay Expropriation Volume 1, 1999] (Note Letters from Constituents) [Nanoose Bay Expropriation Volume 2, 1999] 49-17 49-18 [Protect Heritage Lighthouses Bill S-43 and S-21, 2002]

- 49-19 [Lighthouse Heritage Protection, 1998-2006]
- 49-20 [Saturna Island, 2005-2007]
- 49-21 [Marine Mammal Luna the Orca Whale, 2005]
- 49-22 [Newspaper Clippings on Lighthouses, 6 February 2007]
- 49-23 [Bill S-220, an Act to Preserve Heritage Lighthouses, 2005-2007]

- 50-1 [Coastal Community Network, 1999-2005]
- 50-2 Coastal Parliamentarian [1996-1999]
- 50-3 [Coastal Community Network Conference and Annual General Meeting, 1998-1999, 2006]
- 50-4 [Ocean Opportunities for Tomorrow, Coastal Communities Conference, May 1998]
- 50-5 [Coastal Zone Canada, 1998]
- 50-6 [Province of British Columbia: Coastal Zone Position Paper, June 1998]
- 50-7 [Preliminary Program and Call for Papers: Coastal Zone International Conference, 2000]
- 50-8 [Fisheries Act Bill C-45 Revisions, 2006?]
- 50-9 Cannery Row Report and Correspondence [2001]
- 50-10 Steveston [Waterfront, 1999-2002]
- 50-11 Steveston [1999]
- 50-12 Steveston [1999-2001]
- 50-13 Steveston Fisheries Alliance [1999-2001]
- 50-14 [Mayne Island, 2007]
- 50-15 [Shellfish Research at the Deep Bay Field Station, 2007]
- 50-16 [Pollution Prevention, 2007]

- 51-1 [Miscellaneous Coastal Issues, 2006]
- 51-2 [Speeches, 1998-2004]
- 51-3 [Speeches, 1997]
- 51-4 [Speeches, 1996-1994]
- 51-5 [Speeches, 1991]
- 51-6 [Speeches, 2004-2006]
- 51-7 Speech: On Sun Yat-Sen Gardens [1995-1996]
- 51-8 Media Response to Carney's Comments on BC's Role in Confederation [1997]
- 51-9 "Keeping in Touch." And Floppy Disk, 1996-2008
- 51-10 [Senate of Canada. Protecting Places and People, 1996]

- 51-11 [Malaspina College Early Childhood Development and Heritage Carpentry, 2005-2006]
- 51-12 Malaspina College, 2005
- 51-13 Senate Personnel: Nameth, Tammy, 1996-2001
- 51-14 [Helene Irving. Royal Roads University International Relations Master's Degree Program, 2002-2003]
- 51-15 B.C. Provincial Congress SFU[February 26, 2002]
- 51-16 B.C. Regional Innovation Summit September 19, 2002 Vancouver B.C.
- 51-17 Provincial Congress September 10, 2002 Transportation and Infrastructive Session Vancouver, B.C.
- 51-18 Provincial Congress March 10, 2003 Vancouver B.C.

[Doukhobor Discovery Centre, 2007]
Hills, Liz (Faxes from) [1990-2002]
[BC Federal Caucus, BC Provincial Cabinet Joint Meeting, July 2006]
[The Standing Senate Committee on Aboriginal Peoples: Evidence, May 5,
1999]
[Canadian Museum of Civilization – Mowachaht/Muchalaht First Nations
Exhibit, January 2005]
Night Hoops: Native Youth Basketball [2002-2003]
First Nations Graduation [2002]

Box 53

[Note: Restrictions on files 53-3 to 53-11]

- 53-1 [First Nations Land Management, 1999]
- 53-2 [Newspaper Clippings, 1999]
- 53-3 [Letters Re: Musqueam Reserve, 1999]
- 53-4 [Letters Re: Musqueam Reserve, 1999]
- 53-5 [Internal Correspondence Re: First Nations Land Management, 1999]
- 53-6 [Letters Re: Musqueam Reserve, 1999]
- 53-7 Submission to the Senate The Musqueam-Salish Situation, April 1999
- 53-8 [Responses to Pat's Comments on Renegotiation, 1997]
- 53-9 [Responses to Pat's Comments on Renegotiation, 1997]
- 53-10 [Responses to Pat's Comments on Renegotiation, 1997]

53-11 [Responses to Pat's Comments on Renegotiation, 1997]

(Continued)

Box 54

PERSONAL LIFE SERIES (Cont'd)

- 54-1 Personal Correspondence, 2002-2005
- 54-2 Trip to Ireland, May 10-28, 2003
- 54-3 Trip to China Cancelled SARS Outbreak, May 12-19, 2003
- 54-4 China Trip, May 2004
- 54-5 China Trip, June 2005
- 54-6 Russia, June 2006
- 54-7 Canadian Arthritis Network Conference, November 11-13, 2004
- 54-8 Nelson High School 50th Year Reunion Nelson B.C., August 21-23, 2002
- 54-9 [Handwritten Notes Personal, n.d.]

(Continued)

Box 55

Gemini North sub-series

- 55-1 [Cancom Application Outlines and Correspondence]
- 55-2 Application by Orbitel Communications Company of Canada Inc.
- 55-3 [Documents Associated with Cancom Submission, April 1980]
- 55-4 Proposed Pro-Forma Financial Statements, November 15, 1980
- 55-5 Proposed Pro-Forma Financial Statements, March 19, 1980
- 55-6 Final Report [Parts 1-3, 8, 9]
- 55-7 Introductory Information [Draft June 16, 1980]
- 55-8 Proposed NTS Submission to the CRTC, January 31, 1980
- 55-9 Gemini North: Telephone Survey March 5, 1980 and Economic Feasibility Study n.d. and Proposal, March 3, 1979
- 55-10 Federal Discussion Paper, October 16-17, 1979
- 55-11 Summary of Briefs and Positions Presented to the CRTC
- 55-12 Native Communications Resources, March 1980
- 55-13 Record of Meetings, 1980
- 55-14 Proposed Pro-Forma Financial Statements, March 19, 1980

- 56-1 Socio-Economic and Technical Feasibility Study, June 1980
 56-2 Television Service for Canadians in Non-Metropolitan Areas Working Papers, 1980
 56-3 Cancom Press Release and Pro-Forma Statement Drafts, 1980
 56-4 Comini North Extension of Television Services to Northern Community
- 56-4 Gemini North Extension of Television Services to Northern Communities Draft, March 4, 1980

(Continued)

Box 57

AUTOBIOGRAPHY SERIES (Cont'd)

- 57-1 The Book [Correspondence on Publication Information] 1999-2002
- 57-2 The Book [Miscellaneous] 1991-2000
- 57-3 [Book Drafts and Corrections] 1999-2000
- 57-4 Photographs [Accreditation] 1999-2000
- 57-5 Endnotes, 1999-2000
- 57-6 Bibliography, 2000
- 57-7 Researched Facts [with accompanying CD-R] 1997-2000
- 57-8 [Research] Jolly Good Show Early Ontario, n.d.
- 57-9 Book Event Sunshine Coast Festival of the Written Arts Sechelt, B.C. 2001-2004
- 57-10 [Book Event Wordfest Calgary] 2000
- 57-11 Book Tour [Correspondence] 2000
- 57-12 Book Tour Yellowknife, Yukon, June 28-30, 2001
- 57-13 Book Your Possibilities for 2002, 2001-2002
- 57-14 On Board Book Signing Program BC Ferries [Correspondence] 2002
- 57-15 [Newspaper Clippings Reviews of Trade Secrets] 1997-2000

- 58-1 Book Tour Information [Correspondence Re: Agendas] 2000-2001
- 58-2 [Publicity] 2000-2001
- 58-3 Legal, 2000
- 58-4 Corrections for Publication, 2000
- 58-5 [Correspondence with Key Porter] 2000-2001

- 58-6 [Articles on Patricia Carney and Trade Secrets] 2000
- 58-7 [Newspaper Clippings Re: Trade Secrets] 1997-2000

MISCELLANEOUS SERIES (Cont'd)

Business cards

Box 60

Business Cards

(Continued)

Box 61

MP DUTIES AND PROGRESSIVE CONSERVATIVE PARTY SERIES (Cont'd)

- 61-1 Vancouver Issues [violent crime, ports, civic concerns] 1984-1988
- 61-2 Neighbourhood Nights (1/3) 1986-1988
- 61-3 Neighbourhood Nights (2/3) 1986-1988
- 61-4 Neighbourhood Nights (3/3) 1986-1988

(Continued)

ECONOMIC JOURNALIST SERIES (Cont'd)

61-5 [MacMillan Bloedel journalism awards] — 1961, 1968

(Continued)

PERSONAL LIFE SERIES (Cont'd)

- 61-6 [Teen Time radio show scripts and materials] 1950-1951
- 61-7 [Correspondence] 1951-1956

- 61-8 [Correspondence Parents] ca. 1955-1969
- 61-9 [Correspondence Siblings Norah and Jim] ca. 1956-1967
- 61-10 [Correspondence] 1957
- 61-11 [Correspondence Friends and extended family] 1958-1970
- 61-12 [Correspondence] 1958
- 61-13 [Correspondence Gordon Dickson] ca. 1960-1970
- 61-14 [Correspondence] 1960
- 61-15 [Miscellaneous, undated correspondence] ca. 1960-1970
- 61-16 [Correspondence] 1961
- 61-17 [Correspondence] 1962
- 61-18 [Correspondence] 1963
- 61-19 [Diaries Personal, professional entries] ca. 1963
- 61-20 [Correspondence] 1964
- 61-21 [Correspondence] 1965
- 61-22 [Correspondence postcards, holiday and birthday cards] ca. 1965, 1999
- 61-23 [Correspondence] 1966
- 61-24 [Correspondence] 1967
- 61-25 [Correspondence] 1968
- 61-26 [Correspondence] 1969
- 61-27 [Correspondence] 1970
- 61-28 [Correspondence Dawn Deme] 2005-2006
- 61-29 UNA/UBC [University Neighbourhood Association] 2011-2014

Gemini North sub-series (Cont'd)

62-1	The Bank Island Conflict: A Report on [the effects of oil work] — Aug 20,
	1970
62-2	[List of Gemini North reports] — 1970-1980
62-3	Economic Impact of a Transportation Corridor in the Fort Simpson/Norman
	Wells Region — Oct 1971
62-4	Junior Management Training Court — Oct 1971
62-5	Green North — Nov 8, 1971
62-6	Atlas Aviation Ltd Arctic Tour Program (1/2) — Oct 1971
62-7	Atlas Aviation Ltd. Arctic Tour Program (2/2) — Oct 1971
62-8	Preliminary Report – Economic Impact of a Transportation Corridor in the
	Fort Simpson/Norman Wells Region — Nov 1971
62-9	Gas Arctic – Northern Program 1971 – Feb 1972
(0.10)	

62-10 Mackenzie Valley Energy Study – Feb 1972

- 62-11 (Hamlet Council Tuktoyaktuk) Feasibility Study [for N.W.T] Vol I, II, III Mar 1972
- 62-12 (Settlement Council Fort Franklin) Feasibility Study [for N.W.T] Vol I Mar 1972
- 62-13 Gas Arctic Northwest Project Study Group: Summary of Sociological Studies – June 1972
- 62-14 Trout Lake Lodge ca. Sept 1972
- 62-15 Mackenzie Valley Water Transportation Study (1/2) Nov 1972
- 62-16 Mackenzie Valley Water Transportation Study (2/2) Nov 1972
- 62-17 Appendix Mackenzie Valley Water Transportation Study Nov 1972
- 62-18 Man and Resources (A Survey of Northern Priorities) Nov 1972

63-1	Mackenzie Valley Air Survey Vol II: Airports and Aerodromes (1/2) — Apr 1973
63-2	Mackenzie Valley Air Survey Vol II: Airports and Aerodromes (2/2) — Apr 1973
63-3	Mackenzie Valley Social Impact Study (1/2) — May 1973
63-4	Mackenzie Valley Social Impact Study (2/2) — May 1973
63-5	Arctic transportation Agency – Mackenzie Valley Air Survey: Vol I, Main Report (1/2) – July 1973
63-6	Arctic Transportation Agency – Mackenzie Valley Air Survey: Vol I, Main Report (2/2) – July 1973
63-7	Socio-Economic Assessment of Alt. Modes and Routes of Natural Gas Transport (1/3) — Aug 1973
63-8	Socio-Economic Assessment of Alt. Modes and Routes of Natural Gas Transport (2/3) — Aug 1973
63-9	Socio-Economic Assessment of Alt. Modes and Routes of Natural Gas Transport (3/3) — Aug 1973
63-10	Employee Salary and Incentive Survey: Yellowknife, N.W.T – Feb 1974
63-11	Socio-Economic Assessment of Alternative Systems and Corridors (1/3) – May 1974
63-12	Socio-Economic Assessment of Alternative Systems and Corridors (2/3) – May 1974
63-13	Socio-Economic Assessment of Alternative Systems and Corridors (3/3) – May 1974
63-14	Appendices – Socio-Economic Assessment of Alternative Systems and Corridors — May 1974

63-15	Social and Economic Impact of Proposed Arctic Gas Pipeline in Northern
	Canada: Book 1 — May 1974
63-16	Social and Economic Impact of Proposed Arctic Gas Pipeline in Northern

- 64-1 Social and Economic Impact of Proposed Arctic Gas Pipeline in Northern Canada: Book 3 — May 1974
- 64-2 Social and Economic Impact of Proposed Arctic Gas Pipeline in Northern Canada: Book 4 — May 1974
- 64-3 Fort Chipewyan Granite Project: Pre-Analysis Report Jan 8, 1975
- 64-4 R.J. Culkin, Economy of B.C. Mar 7, 1975

Canada: Book 2 — May 1974

- 64-5 [Research Study for the Fort Chipewyan Granite Project]: Phase 1 Mar 1975
- 64-6 Alaska Native Participation in the Trans-Alaska Pipeline Project: A Survey of Manpower Delivery Systems — April 1975
- 64-7 Alaska Native Participation in the Trans-Alaska Pipeline Project: Executive Summary — April 1975
- 64-8 Mackenzie Valley Air Survey: Vol III, Interview Records April 1975
- 64-9 Fort Chipewyan Granite Project Trip to Quebec [itinerary, memos, notes] Aug 18-24, 1975
- 64-10 CCREM Interview Record [Canadian Council of Resource and Environment Ministers] — Sep 26, 1975
- 64-11 Impact [of Arctic Gas Pipeline] on Energy Costs in Northern Communities Sep 1975
- 64-12 [Draft] Fort Chipewyan Granite Project: Phase II Jan 1976
- 64-13 Fort Chipewyan Granite Project: Phase II (1/2) Jan 1976
- 64-14 Fort Chipewyan Granite Project: Phase II (2/2) Jan 1976
- 64-15 Summary of Preliminary Findings and Recommendations DINA II Union Study – Mar 1976
- 64-16 [DINA II Trade Unions] A Review of Union Practices and Intuitional Circumstances Relating to ... [Northern] Pipeline Project Employment and Training — May 1976
- 64-17 Impact of Proposed B.C. Hydro Revelstoke Project on Evans Products Company – Aug 1976
- 64-18 Design and Evaluation Criteria for a Native Funding Program: Executive Summary — Dec 10, 1976
- 64-19 Draft [Distance Education Planning Group Report on a] Delivery System for Distance Education — Nov 1977

64-20	[Distance Education Planning Group Report on a] Delivery System for
	Distance Education in B.C. — Mar 1978
64-21	[Appendices – Distance Education Planning Group on a [Delivery System f

64-21 [Appendices – Distance Education Planning Group on a [Delivery System for Distance Education in B.C. – Mar 1978

Box 65

65-1	Feasibility of Proposed Hermes Satellite Experiment for TCDC Conference —
	June 1978
65-2	Feasibility of Proposed Hermes Satellite Experiment for B.C. Television
	Broadcasting System — Oct 1978
65-3	B.C. Satellite Tele-Education Program (STEP) [report materials] — ca. 1978
65-4	An Overview of the B.C. Salmon Fishing Industry and Resource
	Development Issues — Nov 1978
65-5	A Joint Venture Development Proposal Berland and Fox Creek Timber
	Development Areas of Alberta — Apr 19, 1979
65-6	Resource Development and Career Opportunities in Northern B.C. and
	Yukon (1/2) — May 1979
65-7	Resource Development and Career Opportunities in Northern B.C. and
	Yukon (2/2) — May 1979
65-8	N.W.T Travel Industry Development Plan — ca. Sep 1979
65-9	[Draft] – Terms of Reference for Canadian Videotex Consultative Committee
	Sept 12, 1979
65-10	An Overview of Major Resource Developments in Northern B.C. and Yukon
	Sept 19, 1979
65-11	A Survey of the Potential Demand for Satellite Broadcasting Service in
	Remote and Rural Canada — Sep-Dec 1979
65-12	[Misc. notes, correspondence, and interview records for telecommunications
	projects] (1/2) — 1980
65-13	[Misc. notes, correspondence, and interview records for telecommunications
	projects] (2/2) — 1980
65-14	An Overview of Economic Opportunities Related to Tele-Education — Jan
	1980
65-15	Pacifica '80 Conference on Canada's Future in the Pacific: Interim Report $-$
	Jan 1980
65-16	Pacific Regional Database [for broadcasting and point-to-point
	telecommunication services] — ca. 1980

(Continued)

SENATOR CARNEY SERIES (Cont'd)

- 65-17 GNL-MacKenzie Pipeline 1975, 2000
- 65-18 [B.C.] Succession 1991, 1996-1997
- 65-19 Speaking Notes...for the BC Unity Panel, Vancouver As Others See Us: The Cartoonists' View of British Columbia – Dec 16, 1997

Box 66

- 66-1 [Notes from BC Provincial Congress, BC Economic Snapshot, Nisga'a Final Agreement 2001 Annual Report – Jan 2002 March 2003
- 66-2 Debates of the Senate: Remembrance Day 2003 on Saturna Island [statement by Carney] Nov 5, 2003
- 66-3 Fraser River Basin 2003
- 66-4 [November, December calendars] Nov-Dec 2004
- 66-5 [Correspondence, speech and research notes related to the British Columbia Offshore Oil and Gas Moratorium] -2004
- 66-6 Coastal Community Network [Report], Board of Directors' Strategic Planning Session [Minutes] — Apr 2006
- 66-7 [Speech, correspondence for Paralympic Flag Raising event in Vancouver] June 2006
- 66-8 [Equal Voice, YWCA BC Women Leaders Luncheon] July 6, 2007
- 66-9 [BC Public Issues Watch List, Softwood Lumber, Bill C-267] 2006
- 66-10 [Draft of speech about Bill S-4:] Senate Reform 2006?
- 66-11 [Notebook] 2006
- 66-12 [Drafts of Carney's announcement to retire from Senate] Oct 2007

MP DUTIES AND PROGRESSIVE CONSERVATIVE PARTY SERIES (Cont'd)

- 66-13 [Congratulations on Party nomination from Kitimat mayor George Thom and H.P Thomas from Alberta] May 3-4, 1978
- 66-14 House of Commons Agenda [personal and professional entries] Nov-Dec 1981
- 66-15 [Personal, professional journal entries] 1982
- 66-16 [Letter from David H. Searle] 1988

ECONOMIC JOURNALIST SERIES (Cont'd)

UBC Archives Artifacts – Box 4

1 award from the Vancouver Quota Club: "Sun Business Columnist – Chosen Woman of Achievement" – February 1968

MISCELLANEOUS SERIES (Cont'd)

UBC Archives Artifacts - Box 4

1 key to the town of Kitimat, B.C. from the Aluminum Company of Canada – July 1, 1966

Oversize - Box 7

Chickadee & Totems by Don Li-Leger [Print] – 1989 – 21.5x14cm in mat 33x27cm Commemorative Medal to Pat in Recognition of Significant Contribution to ... Canada. [Certificate] – 1992 – 20x26 cm in mat 30x37 cm Kyuquot [Hand-Written Poem] – [n/d] – 38x31 cm [Letter from Brian Mulroney?, - mounted on card] – [n/d] – 28x23 cm

Oversize -

Pat Carney Tribute Dinner Newsletter – April 14, 1989 The Sun – Misc. Articles – ca. 1961-1975 The Sun – Business columns – ca. 1965-1966 The Province – Business columns – ca. 1961-1966 The Province – Misc. Articles - ca. 1961-1963

Oversize -

Scrapbook of Vancouver Sun articles — Apr 24, 1967 - May 26, 1968 Scrapbook of Vancouver Sun articles — May 29, 1968 – Mar 26, 1969 Scrapbook of Vancouver Sun articles — Nov 18, 1968 – Jan 11, 1970 Scrapbook of The Province articles — Apr 3, 1962 – Oct 26, 1962 Scrapbook of The Province articles — Oct 30, 1962 – Jan 23, 1963 Scrapbook of The Province articles — Apr 6, 1963 – Sep 25, 1963 Scrapbook of The Province articles — Sep 21, 1964 – Feb 2, 1966 Scrapbook of The Province articles — Feb 4, 1966 – Apr 21, 1967

PHOTOGRAPH SERIES

[205 photographic prints, 300 contact sheets stored with Archives' Photograph Collection]

- 145.1/102 Pat and Mrs. Anson Chan at the Hong Kong Canada Business Conference 17 June 1999 – 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/103 [Pat, Anson Chan, Mayor Phillip Owen, unidentified NDP Cabinet Minister and 3 others at Hong Kong – Canada Business Conference] – 17 June 1999 – 10x15, colour print
- 145.1/104 [Pat with 6 others at Sun-Yat Sen Gardens] [1999?] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/105 Pat, Lieutenant Governor Garde Gardom and unidentified individual at 50th [Salmon Lamb Barbeque] [n/d] 13x21.5 cm., colour print.
- 145.1/106 Pat, Garde Gardom moment of silence [n/d] 13x21.5 cm., colour print.
- 145.1/107 [Tonia] [n/d] 15x10 cm., colour print
- 145.1/108 [Unidentified Man with Masks] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/109 [Pat with 6 People] [n/d] 19x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/110 Pat with Alan G. Cheeck, Chairman of Mayne Island Parks & Recreation Commission – 24 May 1997 – 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/111 [Plaque for Birthday Mayne Island Light station] May 1997 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/112 [Pat Hammering a Nail] [n/d] 20x25 cm., b&w print.
- 145.1/113 Canada Day Ceremonies [1 July 1987] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/114 [Pat with seniors] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/115 [Pat at a Board Meeting] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/116 [Pat at the Brockton Clubhouse] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/117 [Pat at a ceremony] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/118 [Pat with B.C. Fruit] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/119 [Pat and Richmond Mayor Greg Halsey-Brandt] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/120 [Pat Presenting a Cheque to Sun-Yat Sen Gardens] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/121 [Pat Unveiling a Sign for Rick Hansen Man in Motion Tour] [1985?] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/122 [Pat Giving a Presentation] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/123 [Pat talking with Veterans] [n/d] 18x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/124 [Pat talking on the Radio] [n/d] 13x17.5 cm., colour print
- 145.1/125 [Pat beside an Electronic Display] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/126 [Pat on the Bluenose II] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/127 [Pat with a sign "Is Einstein Wrong?"] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print

- 145.1/128 [Pat and Two Others at Expo 86] [1986] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/129 [Pat Giving a Speech] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/130 [Pat and 3 Unidentified Men] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/131 [Pat at Chevron Presents] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/132 [Pat talking to a Reporter] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/133 [Pat Receiving First Nations Art Piece] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/134 [Pat and Mike Harcourt] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/135 [Pat outside Creekview Co-operative] [n/d] 18x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/136 [Pat and Two unidentified People] [n/d] 18x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/137 [Pat with Two Men in Wheelchairs] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/138 [Pat and Unidentified Man Signing a Bill, Joe Clark is in background behind Pat] – [n/d] – 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/139 [Pat, Grace McCarthy, Gordon Campbell with three others at Dinner] [n/d] – 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/140 [Pat with Killer Whale at Vancouver Aquarium] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/141 [Pat viewing a model of a hall] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/142 [Pat at a Construction Site] [n/d] 17x12 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/143 [Pat and three unidentified people at Vancouver Museum] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/144 [Pat with 5 Unidentified Men] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/145 [Pat Serving Food at a Christmas Banquet] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/146 [Pat with Three First Nations Representatives] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/147 [Pat and 8 People outside Pan Pacific Vancouver Hotel, second from left is Grace McCarthy] – [n/d] – 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/148 [Pat and Bill Bennet with two unidentified Men] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/150 [Cutting a Ribbon outside the Pan Pacific Vancouver Hotel] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/151 [Pat Cutting a Canada Day Cake] [1 July 1986] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/152 [A Taste of Canada] [n/d] 18x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/153 [Pat at an Aquarium] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/154 [Pat with Jim Pattison] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/155 [from left to right Jim Pattison, Unidentified Woman, Mike Harcourt, Unidentified Woman, Claude Richmond, Pat, six Unidentified People.] –
 [n/d] – 13x17 cm., colour print
- 145.1/156 [Calgary Winter Olympic Torch] [1988] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/157 [Pat at a Disabled Painter's Studio] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/158 [Construction of Sun-Yat Sen Gardens] [n/d] 9x13 cm., colour print

- 145.1/159 [Pat on Tour of Vancouver Harbor] [n/d] 11x16 cm., colour print
- 145.1/160 [Pat at Historical Fair] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/161 [Pat Toasting a Bus Ride] [n/d] 13x18 cm., colour print
- 145.1/162 [Pat at an Asian Cultural Exhibit] [n/d] 9x13 cm., colour print
- 145.1/163 [Pat and May Brown with Aids Vancouver Sign] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/164 [Pat with Prime Minister] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/165 [Pat, Pat McGeer, UBC President David Strangway, Joe Clark] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/166 [Pat Presenting a plaque to Grace McCarthy] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/167 [Grace McCarthy Giving a Speech at Canada Place] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/168 [Speech at Canadian Auto parts Toyota Inc.] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/169 [Pat Signing a Document] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/170 [Pat and Gordon Campbell] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/171 [Pat and Eleven Unidentified People] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/172 [Pat and Four Unidentified People] [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/173 [Pat Holding a Tire Wrench] [n/d] 13x9 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/174 [Pat, Grace McCarthy and 3 others signing a book] [n/d] 9x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/175 [Pat at a Press Conference] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/176 [Anna Greive? At Inuvik] 1997 15x10 cm., colour print
- 145.1/177 SPC's Trip to Inuvik 1997 6.5x9 cm., colour print
- 145.1/178 Expo '86 1986 20x25 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/179 Minister Carney's Dinner for Simon Reisman [n/d] 20x25 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/180 [Pat and Simon Reisman] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/181 [Carney Vancouver Centre] [n/d] 9x13 cm., colour print
- 145.1/182 [Pat Giving a Speech] [n/d] 9x13 cm., colour print
- 145.1/183 TB Staff [n/d] 15x10 cm., colour print
- 145.1/184 TB Staff [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/185 [Pat Carney] [n/d] 18x13 cm., colour print
- 145.1/186 [Pat Carney at her Desk] [n/d] 18x12.5 cm., colour print
- 145.1/187 Senator Pat Carney [n/d] 18x13 cm., colour print
- 145.1/188 Strawberry Tea President Treasury Board June 1986 18x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/189 [Pat Carney] [n/d] 18x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/190 Visiting Kyoquot, L-R Joan Nygren, Leo Laviegn, Sen. Gerald Comeau, Pat Carney, Marion Lavigne, Al Lavigne – 1996 – 8x9 cm., colour print
- 145.1/191 Visiting Kyoquot, Breakfast at Slam Bang Lodge, Roy Alexander, Senator Carney, Marion Lavigne, Les Mc?, Leo Lavigne, Richard Tomborello – Nov. 8, 1996 – 10x15 cm., colour print

- 145.1/192 Visiting Kyoquot, Fishermen's Meeting at the Nuu-Chah-Nuulth Tribal Council – Nov. 8, 1996 – 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/193 Visiting Kyoquot, pacific Salmon Revitalization Plan Impact Review Panel welcomed by Chief Martha Tyerman – Nov. 8, 1996 – 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/194 Visiting Kyoquot, One Student Wrote about What Ottawa Senators Meant to Him – Nov. 8, 1996 – 15x10 cm., colour print
- 145.1/195 Visiting Kyoquot, a Traditional Dance Nov. 8, 1996 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/196 Coastal Communities Network Conference April 4, 1998 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/197 CCN Conference April 4, 1998 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/198 [Pat Carney] April 29, 1998 10x8 cm., colour print
- 145.1/199 [Pat and Blanche] January 2002, 16x11 cm., colour print
- 145.1/200 Tour of Port of Vancouver 1 April 1998 15x10 cm., colour print
- 145.1/201 Tour of Port of Vancouver 1 April 1998 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/202 Tour of Port of Vancouver 1 April 1998 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/203 Tour of Port of Vancouver, Captain J. Gordon Houston 1 April 1998 15x10 cm., colour print
- 145.1/204 S.U.C.C.E.S.S. Fund-raising Gala 1999 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/205 Union Club Victoria B.C. [n/d] 15x10 cm., colour print
- 145.1/206 [Pat in Paris] 1996 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/207 [Pat in Paris] 1996 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/208 Dave Lemon Presents 'Environmental Citation' to BC Light keepers Mike and Carol Slater – 20 June 1996 – 9x13 cm., colour print
- 145.1/209 Celebrity Breakfast 2001 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/210 Celebrity Breakfast 2001 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/211 Wedding John and Betty [1998] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/212 Wedding John and Betty [1998] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/213 Simon Reisman and PC 1988 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/214 Carney [1989?] 18x13 cm., colour print
- 145.1/215 Jack Webster Awards Dinner, Joe Schlesenger, Pat Carney, Jim Carney 29 October 1996 – 13x18 cm., colour print
- 145.1/216 Meeting with Farm Leaders [n/d] 12.5x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/217 Pat Attended Canada Day Ceremonies and Met some of the Ethnic Entertainers – [1 July] – 12.5x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/218 Pat Carney Opens the New Census with Gail Fentiman and David Rushton 3 June 1986 12.5x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/219 Trip to Friendly Cove BC 1998 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/220 Trip to Friendly Cove BC 1998 15x10 cm., colour print
- 145.1/221 Inside the Nootka Church 21 June 2002 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/222 Oil & Gas Exploration Panel 2 May 2002 10x15 cm., colour print

- 145.1/223 Pat Carney and the Friers 21 June 2002 15x10 cm., colour print
- 145.1/224 Singing Oh Canada 21 June 2002 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/225 Barry Samuel Broadfoot, C.M. Received Order of Canada at Rideau Hall 7 May 1998 – 18x13 cm., colour print
- 145.1/226 Rideau Hall Investiture for Barry Broadfoot 7 May 1998 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/227 [BC Rapid transit Project] November 1985 12x17 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/228 Centennial Girl [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/229 Carney, Dr. Jean Duval, Vice Premier Hi Peng, Ambassador Yu Ahan (back) Hi Zhongying – [n/d] – 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/230 Cleta Herman YWCA [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/231 Gwen Skakum [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/232 [Pat holding her Picture] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/233 [Brian Mulroney Giving a Speech] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/234 Miss Carney with President Li Ziannian [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/235 Miss Carney Shaking Hands with Vice Premier Hi Peng [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/235 Miss Carney and Vice Premier Hi Peng [n/d] 18x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/236 Miss Carney with President Li Xiannian [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/237 Carney with Chinese Delegation [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/238 [Carney Speaking at The Truck Loggers Assn.] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/239 [Caney and Raymond Greenwood?] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/240 Neighborhood Night 8 January 1985 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/241 Queen Elizabeth II at Science World 15 October 1987 12.5x17.5 cm., colour print
- 145.1/242 Minister Presenting a framed Message to a Member of the Women's Dragon boat Racing Team - 23June 1988 – 15x10 cm., colour print
- 145.1/243 [Carney and Paul Tobin] [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/244 Carney at the Opening of the New Centre for the BC Coalition for the Disabled [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/245 Free Trade Speech at UBC Sub Ballroom 12 November 1987 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/246 Donna Spencer Fire Hall Theater \$ from DOC Grand \$39,265 [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/247 [Pat Presenting a Medal and Certificate] November 1993 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/248 [Pat Presenting a Medal and Certificate] November 1993 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/249 [Pat and Gerald McGavin] [n/d] 21.5x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/250 [Pat at the Vancouver Art Gallery] [n/d] 20x25 cm., b&w print

- 145.1/251 [Brian Mulroney and Pat] [n/d] 20x25 cm., colour print
- 145.1/252 [Heart and Stroke celebrity Breakfast 11 February 1994 20x25.5 cm., colour print
- 145.1/253 Presentation to Folk fest Director [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/254 Pat, Disson, & Captain of Cruise Ship July 1987 13x18 cm., colour print
- 145.1/255 Pat Spoke with Kitsilano High School Students about the benefits of Free Trade – [n/d] – 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/256 Premier Vander Zalm, Mrs. Rogers, Reid Siddon, Ray McCarthy [n/d] 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/257 Pat and Klaus Fuerniss Director of Vancouver Trade & Cour. Centre July 1987 – 13x19 cm., colour print
- 145.1/258 Pat with Robert Bonner, Mrs. Rogers and Dal Richards. July 1987 13x19 cm., colour print
- 145.1/259 10th Anniversary Celebrations of Dr. Sun Yat-Sen Gardens 24 May 1996 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/260 Pat and Minoru Kanao 1989 20x25 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/261 Pat and Sir Lew Edwards [198?] 18x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/262 Saltwater City 20 December 1986 18x12.5 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/263 Pat Presenting A Grant 20 December 1986 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/264 Byodji Temple 5 May 1987 18x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/265 Byodji Temple 5 May 1987 18x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/266 Samantha Sanderson Receives Media Watch Grant \$198,414, Cheque \$99,207 – [n/d] – 12.5x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/267 Jan Barnsley Receives Woman's Research Centre Grant \$112,700, Cheque \$56,350 – [n/d] – 12.5x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/268 M. Marc Roy La F'ederation Receives Grant \$215,500 10 April 1987 13x18 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/269 Pat and Clayton Yeutter [n/d] 18x13 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/270 Pat and Mark McQueen [n/d] 15x10 cm., colour print
- 145.1/271 Peter Redhead, Larry Douglas, Stanley Westhauver, Pat, Ian McNeil, Don Richards – [n/d] – 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/272 Val Bridarolli, Joanne Walter, Michael Shields, Pat Carney, Jim Carney, Gerry Vowels [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/273 Pat, John [Lasin?] Colonel and Linda Sawyer [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/274 [Seaview School, Lantzville Grade 4&5] 7 February 2002 9.5x22 cm., colour print
- 145.1/275 Shanghai Trip 1988 9x12.5 cm., colour print
- 145.1/276 Best Caucus Party June 1993 12.5x18 cm., colour print
- 145.1/277 Malaspina University College 22 June 2005 10x15 cm., colour print

- 145.1/278 MUC, Dean Fred MacDonald, Dr. David Thomas, and Richard Johnston 22 June 2005 – 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/279 Union Club Speech with Troy DrSouza and Marilyn Lovoun 24 June 2005 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/280 Union Club Speech 24 June 2005 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/281 [IWD Celebrations] [n/d] 12x18 cm., colour print
- 145.1/282 Fort Nelson Museum 1997 9x12.5 cm., colour print
- 145.1/283 Banks of Liard River 1997 9x13 cm., colour print
- 145.1/284 Carney & Charest at Meeting in Vancouver with Fishers 24 October 1997 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/285 Pat Carney at Cape Mudge Lighthouse 1997 17x13 cm., colour print
- 145.1/286 Success Gala 21 February 1997 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/287 Success Gala 1998 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/288 Asia Pacific Forum Annual Meeting 1997 12.5x17.5 cm., colour print
- 145.1/289 Canada China Legislative Association Trip to Beijing November 1998 12.5x18 cm., colour print
- 145.1/290 Canada China Legislative Association Trip to Beijing November 1998 12.5x18 cm., colour print
- 145.1/291 Closing of Saturna Island East Point Light station Keepers Ian and Joan McNeil – 1996 – 5x4.5 cm., colour print
- 145.1/292 Reception for Prince Charles 25 April 2001 12.5x18 cm., colour print
- 145.1/293 Natural Protected Areas Study 1994 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/294 Jack Webster Dinner 29 October 1996 11.5x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/295 109th Anniversary of Engine 374 1997 9x8 cm., colour print
- 145.1/296 Jean [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/297 Gerard Veiellieux and Pat [n/d] 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/298 Susan Knott 1984 20x25.5 cm., b&w print
- 145.1/299 [Pat and Harold Steves] 1999 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/300 [Pat and Duncan Stacey] 1999 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/301 [Steveson Canneries] 1999 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/302 Bent Horn August 1985 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/303 Bent Horn August 1985 10x15 cm., colour print
- 145.1/304 [Pat and Allan Dick] [n/d] 21.5x28 cm., colour print
- 145.1/305 [Pat and Brian Mulroney, autographed] [n/d] 20x25 cm., colour print
- 145.1/306 [72 Contact Photo Sheets 1980-2000]
- 145.1/307 [71 Contact Photo Sheets 1980-2000]
- 145.1/308 [71 Contact Photo Sheets 1980-2000]
- 145.1/309 [76 Contact Photo Sheets 1980-2000]
- 145.1/310 [Photos from the MacMillan Bloedel journalism awards 8 numbered "a" to "h"] – 1968 - 20x25 cm., b&w print

- 145.1/311 [Pat and Gordon Dickson on vacation in Hawai'i] ca. 1960 12.7x9cm., colour print
- 145.1/312 [Pat and Gordon Dickson with children] ca. 1960 9x9cm., b&w print

AUDIO-VISUAL SERIES

Video Tapes

- VT 914 [Question Period 198?] / In French and English / [Unknown]
- VT 915 [News Reports on Various Political Issues, late 1980's] / [CTV, CBC, News Hour]
- VT 916 [News Reports on Free Trade Talks] / CTV News
- VT 917 Trade Securing Canada's Future English and French / The Progressive Conservative Party of Canada
- VT 918 One Hour Children's Programming and Pat Carney Press Conference on Agricultural Reform Worldwide / [Unknown]
- VT 919 [Pat Carney Giving a Speech on Free Trade at Canadore College] / [Unknown]
- VT 920 Canadian News Highlights / The National, CBC
- VT 921 "The Journal" on Free Trade / Canadian Broadcasting Corporation
- VT 922 "Trade Securing Canada's Future" / Yaletown Productions Ltd
- VT 923 "Le Commerce La Clé De L'Avenir Français" / Yaletown Productions Ltd
- VT 924 [missing]
- VT 925 Webster, Guest Pat Carney / [Unknown]
- VT 926 Pat Carney News Clips, Western Accord / CBC
- VT 927 Pat Carney BCTV News, Damaged Tape / House of Commons Broadcasting Services
- VT 928 "Building the Best ... Together" / Boeing of Canada
- VT 929 "The Swearing In: Mulroney Takes Over" / CBC, 9 November 1984
- VT 930 "Asia Pacific Initiative" [Trade between Canada and Asia] / Northwest Communications Inc.
- VT 931 Time to Choose: Our Common Future in the Fraser River Basin / UBC Access
- VT 2090 Mifflin Plan and West Coast Fishery / CBC Magazine
- VT 2091 Press Conference with the Aboriginal Delegation From the West Coast / [House of Commons Broadcasting Service]
- VT 2092 Schlesinger and Campbell / [CBC Prime Time News]
- VT 2093 [Fishing on the Brink, Lost Frontier, and Pamela Walling Live with Jean Charest] / Vision TV and CBC News

- VT 2094 Town Hall Meeting in B.C. [What Kind of Canada? B.C.'s Power Shift] / The CBC National
- VT 2095 [Reports on BC Unity, Sunday Edition interview with Gordon Gibson, Panel Discussion and Clips from the House and As it Happens / Global, CBC, CPAC]
- VT 2096 Bill C18 The Canada se souvient / CBC Prime Time News
- VT 2097 Kim Campbell for Canada / [Unknown]
- VT 2098 English Language Leaders' Debate / CBC
- VT 2099 [The Federal Election: The Day After] / CBC News World
- VT 2100 Prime Minister Paul Martin/ Studio 4 Shaw TV
- VT 2101 [Michael Vaughn Live Report on Business] / CTV
- VT 2102 [Interview with Pat Carney] / Jane Taber's Ottawa
- VT 2103 [Benmurghui Live on the Role of Senators] / CBC National
- VT 2104 Quebec Referendum / CBC Ottawa
- VT 2105 [Western outlook] Senator Dan Hayes interview with Hon. Pat Carney / Rogers Ottawa Bureau
- VT 2106 Rough Cuts Documentary, Balance of Power / CBC News World
- VT 2107 Gender Equality in the Senate / The Journal
- VT 2108 [Nancy Wilson Senator Carney's Panel Discussion at the PC Leadership Convention, Petrie in Prime, Official Conservative Tribute to Mulroney / CBC and Nancy Wilson panel]
- VT 2109 It's About Time Dubs of shows 1-3, aired January 8, 15, & 22, 1987 Ottawa / CBC News World
- VT 2110 [Canadian Heartland Caravan Something to Sing About] / Black Ink Ventures Corporation
- VT 2111 6 Do's: The Library Nancy Paterson (demo) / Nancy Paterson
- VT 2112 [AWOS Technology and Senator Carney Interview] / [CBC News Vancouver]
- VT 2113 [Saturna Island Lighthouses]/ [CBC News]
- VT 2114 "A Writer's Story" / Corevideocom
- VT 2115 Vicki Gabereau Show Re: Senator Pat Carney, Arthritis Research Centre of Canada / CTV
- VT 2116 Pat Carney / [Cable Public Affairs Channel]
- VT 2117 [Anne Petrie: Talk TV] Carney Rant on Health / CBC
- VT 2118 World Affairs Television Productions / The Editors
- VT 2119 Olympic Media Village Presentation / ATCO
- VT 2120 Asia-Pacific Initiative Advisory Committee May 1988
- VT 2121 Dub of Nat.'s Bus. Featuring Pat Carney / CBC
- VT 2122 [Carney's first speech as Vancouver MP] / [Unknown]
- VT 2123 Yuquot Exhibit Opening

Audio Tapes

[29 audio tapes stored with Archives' A/V Collection]

- AT 3739 [Press Club News Makers of the Week Honourable Pat Carney] / Unknown
- AT 3740 [National Press Club Canada's News Maker Breakfast Senator Pat Carney] / Unknown
- AT 3741 The World, As it Happens, The House, This Morning / CBC Radio
- AT 3742 [The House Re: Jean Chretien] / CBC Radio
- AT 3743 Quebec Referendum and Senator Carney + Mel Smith / Almanac
- AT 3744 [Now the Details & CBC News] / CBC Radio and CBO-RM
- AT 3745 Arthritis, Fibromyalgia & Chronic Pain Conference Call with Dr. Fischback & M. Wilson / Melissa Wilson, Care International
- AT 3746 Fibromyalgia Interview / CBC
- AT 3747 [Lighthouses and AWOS technology / CJAD, CBC Radio]
- AT 3748 Lightstation Hearings / Unknown
- AT 3749 The Afternoon Show on Lighthouses and As it Happens Ad hoc Parliamentary Comm. Re: Lightstations Sidney, B.C. / CBC
- AT 3750 This Morning / Talking Books
- AT 3751 Pension Rebute 1918 Events and Pension Dissertation / [Unknown]
- AT 3752 Pat Carney Fraser Commission Rep. Sound Track and Fraser Commission, Public Hearings sound track from Pat's VTR / BCIT
- AT 3753 Const. and Ref. / CBC
- AT 3754 Senate Debates Excepts Senator P. Carney / [Recording in the Senate]
- AT 3755 Senator + Rafe Mair 1995 / CKNW
- AT 3756 Senate reform / CBC Early Edition
- AT 3757 Peter Cherniavski [Pat Carney's Answering Machine Messages] / Various
- AT 3758 Claudia [Pat Carney's Answering Machine Messages] / Various
- AT 3759 [Interview with Pat Carney Re: National Energy Board] / Meg Stanley, Tammy Nemeth, Dr. David Breen
- AT 3760 [Interview with Pat Carney Re: National Energy Board] / Meg Stanley, Tammy Nemeth, Dr. David Breen
- AT 3761 Interview: Colin Watson / The Open Mind
- AT 3762 Commentary [Re: Pacific Trade] / [Unknown]
- AT 3763 [Re: Free Trade At 10 Conference] / The House
- AT 3764 "This House" On Softwood Lumber / CBC
- AT 3765 Roundup Revival Band HRZ 30 min. and Roundup Revival Band "Their Play" Batchelor Bros. Bed and B'fast / Roundup Revival

- AT 3766 Reject dictation of unidentified male [Dictation Cassette] intermittently / Unknown.
- AT 3767 Reject dictation of unidentified male [Dictation Cassette] intermittently / Unknown.
- AT 3768 Rising from the ashes. . . / U'Mista Cultural Society

25 cassette tapes numbered UBC AT 4055/1 to 25 (from Gemini North sub-series)

- 4055/1 [Interviews from Gordon Robertson Education Centre in Iqaluit, Nunavut] Oct 2, 197-?
- 4055/2 Fort Norman Adult Education Oct 11, 197-?
- 4055/3 Igloolik Oct 3, 1973?
- 4055/4 Old Crow [Yukon] Pub. Meeting 1 Oct 8, 1973
- 4055/5 Old Crow [Yukon] Pub. Meeting 2 Oct 8, 1973
- 4055/6 Hank [Report from Old Crow, Yukon] 1973?
- 4055/7 Aklavik Pub. Meeting Oct 9, 1973
- 4055/8 [Fort] McPherson Pub. Meeting 1 Oct 11, 1973
- 4055/9 [Fort] McPherson Pub. Meeting 2 Oct 11, 1973
- 4055/10 [Fort] McPherson Main Report 1973
- 4055/11 Inuvik Pub Meeting 1 Oct 12, 1973
- 4055/12 Inuvik Pub Meeting 2 Oct 12, 1973
- 4055/13 Inuvik Town Council 1 Oct 13, 1973
- 4055/14 [Tuktoyaktuk] Delegates in Inuvik Oct 13, 1973
- 4055/15 Norman Wells [report] Oct 15, 1973
- 4055/16 Fort Simpson 1 [report] Oct 18, 1973
- 4055/17 Fort Simpson 2 [report] Oct 18, 1973
- 4055/18 [Vital] Bonnetrouge, [lecture?] Mar 7, 1975
- 4055/19 [Vital Bonnetrouge], Bailey [lecture?] Mar 8, 1975
- 4055/20 Bailey 2, Leggett [lectures?] Mar 8, 1975
- 4055/21 CCREM, FRU Bay, [Inuit] Students Oct 4, 1975?
- 4055/22 Fort Nelson, CCREM Oct 10, 1975?
- 4055/23 Martin/John, CCREM Oct 1975?
- 4055/24 Dr. J Helm, Dr. Sleger [lectures?] 1975?
- 4055/25 Mackenzie Tour 3 [notes] ca. 1975